(Lase Number 4766 Application Trascripts Small Exhibits ETC.

~		·····
1	BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION CONCOUNTION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO	
3	November 21, 1972	an an an Araba an Araba. An Araba
4	DE NOVO HEARING	
5		
ан ал ан		
7	IN THE MATTER OF:)	, the good second
8	Application of Black River) Corporation for a non-standard) gas unit, Eddy County, New Mexico.)	Case No, 4771
9		the state of the state of
10	IN THE MATTER OF:	
11	Application of Black River)	Case No, 4772
	Corporation for compulsory pooling,) Eddy County, New Mexico.)	
12		
13	IN THE MATTER OF:	ما مار به المحصل المجمع المربع من المربع المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل المحصل
14		Case No. 4766
15	Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling) and a non-standard unit, Eddy)	
16	County, New Mexico.)	
172	BEFORE: State Geologist, A. L. Porter, Secretary-Dire	
18	Land Commissioner, Alex Armijo,	
19	Member Revention and the Mark of Architecture and the second states of the second second second second second second	
20	n de la compañía e compañía de 122 e 1430 e 1 No	
21	TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING	
22		
23		
24		
24	Example 1 and the second se	

			PAGE
		1	MR. PORTER: Before we get into the Rutter and
		2	Wilbanks cases, which are Cases 4763, 4764, and 4765,
		3	perhaps we should determine what disposition we should make
		4	of Cases 4771, 4772, and 4766.
			Mr. Cooley, three of these applications were
		6	De Novo by Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace.
	mc cormick	7	MR. COOLEY: Mr. Commissioner, time and dryholes
	S S	8	seem to have resolved the differences that existed between
	E S	9	the contesting parties in those cases. It has been
	dearnley, meier &	10	informally understood between the parties that should Mr.
	Ĕ.		Grace, after reviewing further the geology of the area,
		12	desires to drill a well in the west half of Section 4,
- 1	deal fice at	13	Black River Corporation still holds the lease interests
		14	and will farm out those interests to Mr. Grace.
	Z X . M W . J Z	15	MR. HINKLE: That's correct.
	о и е и е и е и е и е и е и е	16	MR. PORTER: So that could be worked out by a
	P → L =	17	voluntary agreement?
	43-000 I	18	MR. COOLEY: Yes, sir. At this time, we ask that
	HONE 2	19	the request for De Novo hearings in those cases be dismissed.
	1002 P	20	MR. PORTER: Cases 4771, 4772, and 4766, if there
		21	is no objection, will be dismissed.
		22	(No response)
	Simms BLDG	23	MR. PORTER: Cases 4771, 4772, and 4766 will be
	209 SIM	24	dismissed.
		25	

۱.,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO) COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

1

2

3

4

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Ā

N A 4

MIEXICO 87103 C() 87108

<u>.</u>

dearnley, meier & mic cormick

I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand Reporter, in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

laid E. Me

PAGE 4

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER



1 MR. NUTTER: The next case we will call will 2 be consolidated Cases 4771, 4772 and 4766. We have already heard the testimony in Cases 4771 and 4772 presented by Black River Corporation, I believe it is. I call for appearances now at this time in the three consolidated cases. MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley of Burr and Cooley, 7 Farmington, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the Applicant 8 Mr. and Mrs. Grace in Case Number 4766. 9 MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle of Hinkle, Bondurant, 10 Cox & Eaton appearing on behalf of Black River Corporation. 11 MR. NUTTER: Did you want to present any further 12 testimony or evidence? NEW MEXICO 67103 MEXICO 87108 13 MR. HINKLE: I don't know. After we hear their 14 testimony, we might. 15 MR. NUTTER: Are you ready to proceed with your EAST + AL BUQUERQUE. 16 portion of the case, Mr. Cooley? 17 MR. COOLEY: We have one witness, Mr. Steinhorst. RICHARD STEINHORST, 18 having already been duly sworn according to law, testified as 19 BLDG. follows: 20 BANK NATIONAL DIRECT EXAMINATION 21 BY MR. COOLEY: 22 Q State you full name for the record, please, and **2**3 spelling thereof? 24 209

Richard Steinhorst, S-t-e-i-n-h-o-r-s-t.

PAGE

3

5... (1) (7) (1) dearnley, meier & mc cormick

* ALBUQUEROUE.

1092

BOX

3LDG. 0 P.O.

Α

		PAGE A
	€ 1	Q Mr. Steinhorst, how are you employed and where do you
	2	reside?
	3	A I reside in LaFayette, Louisiana, and I'm employed
	tin an	as consultant petroleum engineer by the Grace interests.
	5	Q Mr. Steinhorst, have you particularly been retained by
		Mr. and Mrs. Grace with respect to their interests in
	. <u> </u>	the Washington Ranch Morrow area in Eddy County, New
r San San San San San San San San San San	mc cormick 8	Mexico?
	₩ 9	A I have been.
	the second se	Q And are you aware that the Graces own an interest on
	dearnley, meier	the leasehold interest in the best half of Section 4?
		A I do.
		Q What is that interest?
	щ о ж ю	A It's the NW of the NW of Section 4, which is better
ng an tha an	3× 40 2 2 3 4 4 5	than 40 acres.
		Q Are you familiar with the leasehold ownership and the
en el provinsión de la composition de l En la composition de l		balance of that half Section?
$\sum_{\substack{i=1,\dots,n\\i\neq j}} \sum_{\substack{i=1,\dots,n\\i\neq j}} \sum_{\substack{i=1,\dots,n}} \sum_{\substack{i=1,\dots,n}}$	80 - F 9 - F 8 - F	A I believe I am, yes.
	2 v 19	Q And is it correct that the balance of the Section is
	Hd • ¥A 20	operated by Black River Corporation as working in or
	°-ĕ × ∩ ∞ - 21	operated for the various companies?
	0.0	A That's my understanding.
	0 Z 22	
ne Andrea Carlo Carlo Carlo Carlo Carl	8 SW N 12	Q And with respect to royalty ownership, the Grace
	हें <u>२</u> १२ २२	lease is a State of New Mexico lease, is it not?
	25	A That's correct.
<u>na Antonio Indiana amin'ny fi</u> tana amin'ny fitana		

	. 4		r	PAGE 5
	2014 1.10 1.53	1	Q	And all of the Black River leases are federal oil and
		2		gas leases with the exception of the SE of the SW, is
	ŝ	3		that correct?
n an an Anna an Anna an Anna an Anna Anna		4	А	That's correct.
in the second		5	Q	Are you familiar, generally speaking, with the producin
		6		
	mc cormick	7	-	characteristics of the Morrow sand in Eddy County, New Mexico?
	COL	8		
and a second		9	Α	I am.
ىرى بى بىرى يەرىيە يەرىيە يېلىرى يېرىكى ^ل ىرى <u>تە.</u> مەر	<u>.</u>		O O an an	Is there any particular characteristic of the Morrow
	nei	10		sand with respect to the effect thereon by any type
	ey, i	11		of fluids?
	dearnley, meier	12	Α	Yes, the Morrow is very sensitive to any fluids, foreig
	de	80128 13		fluids particularly.
		₩0 ₩0 *× *	Q	What deleterious effect do those fluids have on the
and a second	and the second se	z x ≱ 15		formation?
		8 3 8 3 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8	A	It has a swelling effect on the Bentonite which tends
				to eliminate or reduce and almost eliminate the
		18 18 18		permeability of the formation.
		N 0 19	Q A	
	1000 1000 1000		-	Now, is there a varying degree of sensitivity to
na sentencia de la composición de la c En la composición de l En la composición de l		× «	7	given liquids, in your opinion?
			A	Yes, there is.
	47 11	22 22	Q	What is the most damaging, in your opinion?
یک ایک ایر اور بودی میکند. ایر ایر		23	A	Probably a dirty fresh water would be the most
		24		damaging. The least damaging would probably be properly
		25		treated and prepared potassium chloride water.

			PAGE 6	
- 3	1	Q	Of your own personal knowledge, have Mr. and Mrs. Grace	
	2		had any experience with respect to drilling and	
CO CO	3		producing from the Morrow sand in Eddy County, New	
	4	· · ·	Mexico?	7
	- 5	A	Yes, they have.	
	6	Q	Would you describe that experience, please?	••••
, mi	7	A	Well, they've drilled wells up in the South Carlsbad	÷
mc cormick	8		area and Mr. Grace has been very curious about what has	
	9		transpired in the Morrow in the area, and in the general	
	10		area, and what effects different methods of completion,	
ШС,	11		different fluids that have been used in the process of	
nley	12		drilling the wells. And he's worked very hard and	
dearnley, meier	13		very diligently to develop fluids which would minimize	
	14		the deleterious effect of fluids on the Morrow	
ີ 1 2 Z 3 W	15	21	formation.	н. 17 1
ר ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה ה	16	Q	Mr. Grace has not drilled any wells in the Washington	
	17	*	Ranch Morrow gas pool, has he, to this date?	
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	18	А	Not at this time.	
₩ 2 3 4 ₩ 2 3 ₩				
PHO BLOG	19	Q ratio	But he has drilled Morrow wells in the South Carlsbad	
X 1092	20		area?	
0.0.0 10 N A L	21	A	That's correct.	
	22	Q	Now, in your opinion, is there any particular difference	• .**
MMS Bright	23		between the Morrow formation in those two areas in	
12 S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	24		the way it should be handled, drilled or otherwise?	
	25	А	Not any material difference. Morrow is Morrow,	

80. T P

.

Ì.,,

	page 7
	1 Q Now, with respect to the Morrow formation, what 2 particular processes has Mr. Grace developed and 3 utilized in drilling and producing the Morrow wells
	4 that he has drilled?
	A Well, he's paid very strict attention to the character
E CO MC CO MC CO	of the fluids that have been used in the drilling of the Morrow section and he's been rather successful in
	8 the last two or three wells he's drilled in that
1999 - State Stat	9 formation. In the process of completing, he's tried
	to dry the formation up as much as possible and give
	1 it the best chance to produce.
	 2 Q What particular fluids has Mr. Grace utilized in these 3 wells?
₩ 0	
A second s	is subjouring pocussium enteriner, and concil enemicars
	 which don't have too much effect on Morrow formation and which give them a fairly clean completion.
××× ×××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××	Q In your opinion, does use of the brine mud as opposed
	9 to the fresh water mud that is utilized by Black River,
	is there any difference?
	A I think so, yes.
	2 Q Would you describe that difference, please?
оц. оц.	A Well, I think the brine has, in the P.H. that has
2 3 0 W	been used, the brine fluids have minimized the
N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	swelling effects and it has also lent itself to making

La

)		r	PAGE 8
		1	2 	it easier to dry the formation and clean it up faster.
	and a second sec	-	Q	Well, now, you mentioned P.H., Mr. Steinhorst. First
- <u>-</u>	e) E)	3 .		of all, what is it, and then; what bearing does it have
		4		upon damage to the formation?
		5	Л	Well, your P.H. is a measurer of acids, or alkalinity
	<u>.</u>	D		of fluids, or of anything as far as that's concerned.
	mc cormick	7		And it seems like that if you get too acidy a P.H.
	Line (8		or you let your P.H. stray too far from slightly
	00	9	і:- 	alkaline, why you get an adverse effect in your fluids
	dearnley, meier	10	-	which reacts some way with the Morrow.
	ey, n	11	Q	Then, by adjusting the P.H. to a slightly alkaline
		12		consistency, in your opinion, you have the least possible
		13		damage to the Morrow formation?
	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	14	A	Well, they've been very careful recently in controlling
	יא א שיש ס ב ס ב ס ב	15		the P.H. and it seems to have had a very beneficial
		16	 -	effect on the results of the well.
	0 - 1 	17	Q	Now, this is the P.H. of your mud that you are using,
	243-005 245-005	18		is that correct?
	₩ ₩ 0 0 1 4 1 4	19	A	Right.
	1-2901 1-2901	20	Q ^a	And does Mr. Grace direct that this be continually
	Ц Х Р Ф 00.	21		tested?
с. 1. к	0 F 0 Z 0 F	22	A	Yes.
ur e no n ot e e no no	1 5 1 5 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7 1 7	23	Q	Is that constant?
-	209 511	24	A	This is very, very he keeps right on top of it.
		25	Q	Now, what experience has Mr. Grace had with respect to

- 20

	1	the type of perforating equipment that the Black
	2	River witnesses have testified that they used?
Serv	3	well, he used this quite some time ago.
	4 Ω	What equipment is this, to begin with?
in the second seco	5 A	I believe it's called the Vangun and it's run on the
	6	tubing and detonated by means of dropping a bar and
Inc cormick	7 Q	Is it left in a hole?
	8 A	It's left in the hole and when the gun goes off, why,
	9	then the formation can enter the tubing and the tubing
dearnley, meier &	10	is run dry so that you've got maximum differential
у, п ,	11	across the threshold of the formation to help clean
irnle ***	12	it out and help clear any water or any foreign material
dea	13	out of it. He has used this in the past.
で また で で し で し し し し し し し し し し し し し	14 Q	What experience has he had with respect to this
2 2 8 8 9 7 7 7	15	particular mechanism?
	16 A	Well, the experience has not been too good. First of
	17	all, the gun doesn't always go off and had to be pulled
243-000 457 0 A L	18	back out of the hole two or three times. Then, secondly
	19	is the fact that even though it partially went
1092 0 D	20	off, it never completely went off, and the
2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2	21 J	third thing is the fact that it is somewhat difficult
00 4 F 2	22	to exactly space this gun across the producing
A X A X A X A X A X A X A X A X A X A X	23	intervals.
209 SIMI	24 Ω	Well, in order to determine whether this Vangun
	25	operated as designed, it's necessary to pull the tubing

PAGE

9

	PAGE 10
	is it not?
	A That's the only final criteria as to whether it's
	really worked or not.
	Q And, in your opinion, it can act in varying degrees
	of accuracy?
2	A Right, it is not a positive tool.
	Q Do you recommend it's use?
	A In the proper places, yes.
learnley,	
	Caper our les ree eles often to of elester of the
n an	
	equipment and perforated with the maximum differential
	and had very good success in getting his Morrow wells
	to produce well and clean up quickly.
and and a second s	Q Now, have any particular methods been utilized by
5 N 8 2	
2 • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	from whatever wetness is caused by the brine mud?

	5	1		PAGE 11
			λ	Well, yes. That was his completion process. He
	دىر مەللا	2		has voided by the use of oxygen, all of the fluid that
· -		3		can be blown out of the well in the region, so you
	<u></u>			had no fluid in the well except what was behind the
	ting €jita Janan	- J		pipe.
		б	Q	In other words, the use of oxygen to blow out the
	iui	7	ъ.	fluid has a good effect?
	00 0	8	А	The result has been that it indicates a very good
and a second	& mc cormick	9		method of completing Morrow wells.
n e standar e	jer.	10	Q	Realizing that every location is not identical and
1	Ŭ,	11		cannot be tested one against the other, but is there
an ann an an	nley "	12		any comparison that you can draw between the success
and a second of	dearnley, meier	13		of the wells that Mr. Grace has drilled and with the
	WEX10	14		methods that you have just described as to those of
	2 X Z X . X	15		
	NE KOL	16		his offset operators in the South Carlsbad area?
	2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011	17	А	Well, I think probably going into Mr. Grace's wells
-	6691 • A - AL BU			themselves, his early wells, he had considerable
	E 243-	18		difficulty with. In the latter wells, which he has
	• PHON	19		used this current method on, they have been better wells
14 1 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14	X 1092	20		in that they've shown better than his first completions.
	O. BC	21		And he developed this as a result of some of the
	0.0 1 2 4 1 1 4 2	22		problems that these first completions had.
	SIMMS BL(23	Q	As a Morrow operator, he learned from experience?
	209 SII	24	A	That's correct.
		25	Q	Do you have personal knowledge as to whether Mr. Grace

٩,

			PAGE 12
	1 1		made requests for voluntary communitization or
	2		pooling of the W/2 of Section 4?
	2 00 20 20	A	Yês.
an a	- 141 - 142	Q	I hand you a telegram, or a configuration of a
			telegram made June 26, 1972, and ask you if that is
and a second	6	linge i get de de de	the notice to which you refer?
	mc cormició	A	That is the notice to which I refer.
		Q	Now, would you read that, please?
	oð 🍟	A	This is to Black River Corporation, Commercial Bank
	dearnley, meier	a Ara	Tower, Midland, Texas. "You are hereby requested to
	۳ ۲		join voluntary communitization of the following areas
			in Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to or in
			the Washington Ranch Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County,
	x a o o i x a o o i x a v a x a x a x a x a x a x a x a x a x a x		specific to this case: The W/2 of Section 4 for a
	Z ∞ ⊎ 3 15		well to be drilled 1,980 from the north line and
	มัน มัน การ 16		660 feet from the east line, the above reference well
	5 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		to be built sufficient to test the Morrow formation."
			Signed: Michael P. Grace.
	∾ ≝ 30 200 19	Q	Was a similar telegram also sent to Arapaho?
	1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 -	A	It was.
	× s x os s z z 21	Q	And the State of New Mexico and the United States
			Geological Survey have both indicated that they
	0- 		approved communitization of this area in the event the
	WW 121 24		Oil Conservation Commission forced pools in the W/2
	25	4. 	of the pool; have they not?
		•	

•

Ø

		_		
		1	A	That's my understanding.
		2	Q	Did you receive any response at all, or did Mr. Grace
ä		3		receive any response at all, to the telegram that was
	-	4		sent?
		2	A	The only response he was sent was from Black River
-{ <u>.</u>	·.	6		
dearnley, meier & mc cormick		7		Corporation. However, he said that they also wish to
SOL		8		be the unit operator.
R	a an an ann an an an an an an an an an a	9	Q	In the event the Oil Commission selects Mr. and Mrs.
i &				Grace as the operator of that well, do you have any
neie		10	,	knowledge as to whether they are ready to immediately
л, П		11		proceed in the drilling of the well on that acreage?
	6012	12	λ	I believe that they would already be drilling if they
dea	87108	13		could.
	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	14	Q	Then, it is your understanding that they would
	_	15		immediately be ready to drill a well?
			A	That's correct.
		17	Q	Upon authority to do so?
	243-6691 e . ast • a l B	18	A	That's correct.
	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	19	Q	What is your opinion with respect to the probability
¢		20	4	of the W/2 of 4 being commercially productive?
	24 X V V C V V C	21	A	I believe that there is enough evidence in the field
	<u> </u>	22		to indicate that a well at this particular location
-	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	23	на — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —	will probably be commercially productive.
	209 SIM 121	24	Q	In both the upper and the lower zones, or do you
		25	• 	have any opinion as to the lower zone?
		~		

	,		14
	1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 -	L A	Now, looking at the logs, I'd say both the upper and
	2	;	lower. I'd say the lower is subject to argument, but
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	3 (2) 3		I'd say that there's a good possibility that both
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		are productive.
	5 (1)	Q	Then, I take it you do not consider this to be a
	. <u></u>		maximum risk well?
	cormick	A	No.
	° mc	Q	In view of this, do you have any recommendation as to
	· 00 · ·		what risk factor the Oil Commission should apply in
	.10 .10		the event any of the parties do not desire to participat
	ey, n		in the drilling of the well?
	dearnley, 13	A .	I would say 30 percent.
		Q	Is it your opinion that the W/2 of Section 4 should
	и Мази И		definitely be pooled in order to prevent waste and
	15 15 15		protect correlative rights?
	16 2010 2010 2010	A	It is.
		Q	Then, in summation, the only real conflict in this
	90-1-5 18		and the consolidated cases is the question as to who
			should be the operator, is that correct?
	• 260 X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	A	In my opinion, yes.
n an an Araban an Ar Araban an Araban an Ar Araban an Araban an Ar		Ω	In your opinion, is Mr. Grace equally, if not better,
		<i></i>	qualified to drill the proposed well?
	S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S		Certainly equally qualified.
	15 002 24	Q	Even over the other applicant?
	25	A	Certainly equally qualified.

(iji)

		PAGE 15
	1	2 Have you prepared an estimate of the cost of the well
	2	proposed to be drilled in the W/2 of Section 4 in the
5 (1) 23	3	event Mr. Grace is designated as the operator?
	4	A I have.
	5	Q I hand you what's been marked as Exhibit 1 and ask
	6	you if that's your cost estimate to which you refer?
	7	A It is.
	8	Q Would you explain it briefly without going into detail?
	9	Well, it's an estimate of the cost of drilling the
dearnley, meier	10	well, and this well would be a little bit deeper than
	11	the other wells, and in that, the costs have been set
	12	out. Therefore, these costs are a little bit greater.
d d	13	It also sets out the additional cost in the event that
	14	a dual completion is made.
2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 -	15	2 Are you talking about what type of dual completion?
C C E E	16	A This would be in the way it's set up. This is set up
	17	to be a two tubing string dual.
33-0091 151 - AL	18	Q Between what formations?
	19	A The upper and the lower Morrow.
	20	Q Assuming that this Commission should, at some later
A X A X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	21	date, separate those two zones?
	22	A That's correct.
	23	Q And make them into two separate pools?
200 simm	24	A That's correct.
	25	Q Is there any difference of depth of the proposed well

		PAGE 16
	1	as opposed to the depth of the wells drilled in, say,
	2	the $E/2$ of 4 and the $W/2$ of 3?
and a second s	<u> </u>	A Yes, it would be deeper.
<u>na sana sana sa</u> na sa kara sa	1997 - 19	Q How much deeper?
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		A Some two to three hundred feet.
n an	6	Q Approximately how much additional cost do you feel it
	mc cormicies	would result as between the other wells and this well,
	00 8 02 8	as a result of the additional depth?
	E 9	A I would say six to eight thousand dollars, assuming
	Dene 10 11	completion on a single completion.
	ш и Х	Q That chart was prepared by you, was it not?
	dearnley,	A Yes, sir.
		MR. COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, we offer into evidence
	Woy 14	Exhibit Number 1 in Case 4766.
	z x 3 15 2 z	MR. NUTTER: Exhibit Number 1 in Case 4766 will
	8 H H D D D C E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E E	be admitted in evidence.
		(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit Number 1 was
	13-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000 143-000	marked and entered into evidence.)
	19 Dove 19	MR, COOLEY: There are no further questions on
	4 % 20	Direct, Mr. Examiner.
	x a 0	
	0.01 4.1 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	CROSS-EXAMINATION
		BY MR. NUTTER:
	wwwis 607 24	Q Mr. Steinhorst, in the telegram that you read, what
	~ 25	was the location of the well?

			PAGE 17
		- 1	A 1980 feet from the north line and 660 feet from the
		2	east line.
		3	Q I thought you said east, and I believe it would have
		.4	to be the west line, so that's probably an error.
		5	We're talking about the W/2.
·····		6	A Well, this is the way the telegram read.
	dearnley, meier & mc cormiclo	7	Q But they are talking about a
, the second secon	LC LC	8	A Well, I see what you are talking about, the W/2 of
	8	9	Section 4, so it's the east line of the $W/2$.
	leiel	10	MR. COOLEY: In other words, when this thing
та .	л, уғ	11	was written, we were talking about the $W/2$ of Section 4.
2. " " (4 1 4 4 4 4 4 4	arnk	12	MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of
- fr v 1840 v 200000		13	Mr. Steinhorst?
	¥Ŭ ¥× z¥	14	MR. HINKLE: I have a few, I think.
	ж С С С С С С С С С С С	15	A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A
		16	CROSS-EXAMINATION
	C C C C C L L • L •	17	BY MR. HINKLE:
	243-669 .457 • A	18	Q Do the Graces have a field office in the Washington
	U O H A	19	Ranch area?
	1092 -	20	A No, they have a field office in the Carlsbad area.
	O. BO. O. BO. O. D.	21	Q How far is it down there?
-	0.0 	22	A About 16 miles.
	1MS BLC	23	Q Crass How much?
, 1993 299	200 SIMM	24	A 16 to 25 miles.
	·	25	Q I don't know whether this has any connection or not,

	· .	PAGE 18
	1	but in previous cases, I think, you testified as to
	2	the kind of organization that Mrs. Grace has.
	3	A That's correct.
2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2	4	Q No, it's not clear to me whether this Application is
	2	for both of the Graces, Mr. & Mrs. Grace, to he the
ХU	6	operator, or whether it's for Mr. Grace or Mrs. Grace.
ormi	7	Who is to be the operator?
ວາ	8	A I understand it to be Mrs. Grace.
ంర	9	Q Mrs. Grace?
eier	10	A Well, they are co-operators. It's just a matter of
ш,	11	who is designated.
rnle "	12	Q Well, is the Application filed by Mrs. Grace or by
dea tice at	13	both of them?
и К К К С М С С С	14	A It was filed by both of them.
2 X 3 3 1 1 2 0 2 0	15	MR. COOLEY: Case 4766 is the Application of
	16	Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for
	17	MR. PORTER: I think that Mr. Hinkle is asking
143-0091 15T e A L	18	for a copy of the Application itself.
HONE COC.E	19	MR. NUTTER: Is this the Application? Yes, I
1092 • P Ank Bu	20	thin? it is.
0. 60X	21	MR. HINKLE: Well, here it's by Michael P. Grace
06.0 P.C	22	and Corinne Grace.
8 L	23	Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Well, which one are you requesting be
209 SIM	24	designated as the operator, or both?
74 1	25	A Both.
	DG P.O. BOX 1002-PHONE 243-0001-ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 57105 T NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 57105	2 3 4 3 4 5 6 7 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 14 15 16 17 18 10 11 12 13 14 16 17 18 10 11 12 13 14 16 17 16 17 18 10 11 12 13 14 16 17 16 17 16 17 16 17 16 17 16 17 18 19 10 11 12 13 14 16 17 18 19 10 11 12 13 14 16 17 18 19 10 11 12 13 14 16 17 18 19 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 17 18 19 10 11 12 13 14 16 17 18 19 10 17 18 19 10 17 18 19 10 17 18 19 10 17 18 19 10 17 18 19 10 17 18 18 19 19 10 17 18 19 10 17 18 19 10 17 18 19 10 17 18 19 10 17 18 18 19 10 17 18 18 19 10 17 18 18 19 19 19 10 17 18 18 19 19 10 17 18 19 19 10 10 17 18 19 10 10 17 18 18 19 19 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10

Ŧ.

18

۰.

				19
		1	Q	Both of them as operator?
	20	2	A	Yes.
		3	Q	Do both Mr. and Mrs. Grace operate their wells in
• • • • • •	s de la national de la constant a services a services a services	4		the South Carlsbad area?
		5	A	I think from a standpoint I mean, when I work, I
	ic K	6	" <u>-</u>	work for both of them. I take orders from both
		7		people.
	dearnley, meier & mc cormick	8	Q	Is it usually customary for two individuals to be
	8	9		operators in a case like this?
	neie	10	A	It doesn't change anything. We work for a lot of
	eγ, n	11		people.
	arnh	12	Q	Well, the responsibility has to be placed on someone.
		13		This would be a dual responsibility, which I don't
	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	14		think would be desirable.
	1.3 1.1 2.2 0 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	15	Α	Well, you put desirability on a corporation and it's
		16		really only a name.
	0 1 • AL	17	Q	So, you are actually requesting that both be the
		18		operator?
	2011	19	А	I'm not requesting. They have made the request, Mr.
	× +002	20	en e	Hinkle.
e de la Constante de Constante d Constante de Constante de Constante Constante de Constante de Constant		21	Q	But that is the Application?
	با دور با 10	22	A	That's the Application.
	<	23	Q	Now, you've testified to technical ways of completing
	500 50 50 50	24		the wells in the Morrow formation. Are you proposing
	-	25		that if the Graces are appointed as operators in this

		PAGE 20
	1	case, that these new methods that you have testified
	2	to, be used in completion of the well in the $W/2$
	3	of 4?
الا الاستان المراجع ال المراجع المراجع المراجع المراجع المراجع	4	A I would say the method that appears to be best at the
	5	time the wells are completed, depending upon how they
in the second se	6	act when they are drilled and tested, would be used.
	7	Q And notwithstanding the other methods that have been
000	8	used by Black River in completing all of the other
<u>ଅ</u> ୪		wells in the Washington Morrow Pool?
eier	10	A There's always something new under the sun, and old
Ш. Х	11	tried and true are not always the best.
dearnley, meier & mc cormick	12	Q Then, you are proposing that a new experiment be taken
deal	13	here for the one well in the Washington Morrow Pool?
E W MGX	14	A Not necessarily. I'm not saying that, and I said that
R C R R R R R	.15	there is a possibility that a Vangun would be used,
<u>а</u> чея Я ачея А аче.	16	but I think it would have to be considered at the time
 ▲ L B U B U QU RI 	17	that the well was drilled and it was ready for
243-6691 (AST • AL	18	completion as to which method would be the best.
PHONE 2 SLDG. EA	19	MR. HINKLE: I think that's all. We would like
10\$2+P Ank Bl	20	to put Mr. Aycock on the stand. He has testified previously
8 9 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	21	in these cases.
0.9.0 A 10	22	MR. COOLEY: Before we proceed with rebuttal
SIMMS BLD	23	testimony, Mr. Examiner, in order to lay any fears about
209 SIMMS 1216 F	24	dual responsibility and one saying the other is responsible,
	25	we would restrict our Application to Michael P. Grace, II, as

	PAGE 21	
	the sole operator.	
the second s	MR. NUTTER: All right, sir. Now, Mr. Steinhors	st.
39:2		
in CCO norma de DOS XIII de la compañía serte a	I'd like for you to explain a couple items here on your	
	Exhibit.	
نې د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د د	jangan kana sa	
÷.	CROSS-EXAMINATION	
8 mc cormick	BY MR. NUTTER:	-
00 .		_
ů de la construction de la const	Q Now, the total cost here in the first column, \$154,72!	20
Š.	that's a single completion?	
.93 10	A Yes.	
dearnley, meier	Q And then this other \$182,725, is as a dual completion?	8
	A That is right. This is a little bit confusing, this	
		- C.
2 E	equipment cultica down ando four bootom column	
	Q So these are your estimates of the well's cost?	
	A Yes.	
	Q Now, you have recommended a 30 percent risk factor	
- VL	for nonparticipating parties. Do you have any	
. u ¹⁶⁷		
P, H		
2001 x 20	charge would be on this?	-
OB NUT	A Ves, \$135 a month.	
	MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions	
ດັ່ງ ສະເ 2.	of Mr. Steinhorst?	
51MW	MR. COOLEY: Yes, I have one.	
Ň		
2]

methods
ied
er the
ds?
ied
as been
ce as
uch that
ot?
w of your
water
e Washington
t film Alt Alt of the second
water
brine
ormation
aging.

	1	MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of						
	2	the witness?						
	3	(No response.)						
	4	MR. NUTTER: The witness may be excused.						
	5	(Witness excused.)						
	6	MR. HINKLE: I'd like to have Mr. Aycock sworn						
	7	in.						
	8	WILLIAM AYCOCK,						
	9	was called as a witness and, after being duly sworn according						
	10	to law, testified as follows:						
7	11	DIRECT EXAMINATION						
205 SIMMS BLDG.P.P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-0091 ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 67103 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 37108	12	BY MR. HINKLE:						
	13	Q Mr. Aycock, you previously testified in these cases,						
	14	have you not?						
ж. ⊌ы УС	15	A That's true, Mr. Hinkle.						
IQUERC	16	Q I believe when you previously testified, you indicated						
.s∪qut	17	that if Black River should be appointed as operator,						
43-0091	18	that they might like to wait a little while to see						
	19	how the well in the E/2 of 4 performed before starting						
5 1092 BANK	20	the well in the $W/2$ of 4, is that correct?						
	21	A That's correct.						
	22	Q Since that time, has Black River management had a						
MS BLD 6 FIRST	23	meeting and discussed this matter, and are you						
209 SIMI 121	24	authorized to make any statement with respect to the						
	25	time that the well is to be commenced?						

233 dearnley, meier & mc cornick

PAGE 24 Yes, sir, I am. They are ready to commence, the reason Α being that at the previous time we did not know how long it might be before we would have orders in Section 3, and although that is not directly applicable here, we had one overriding royalty owner who was resisting voluntary communitization in the E/2 of I mean, in the E/2 of 4. And it appeared that 3. overall problems of getting agreement would be intensified by his failure to agree. Now that the Commission has given orders, this gentleman has agreed to voluntarily communitize and it would allow us to get the wells on production so that we are not looking at some open ended period of time before we can begin operations. The only time problem would be how soon a rig can be made available and we would estimate within 40 to 60 days at the outside that a rig could be made available.

Since giving your previous testimony, have you received any communications from any work interest or royalty owners?

I have, and if Mr. Nutter will bear with me, during my prior testimony, we have had 100 percent of everybody that's involved, as far as royalty and working interests with the exception of the Graces, who have agreed to voluntary communitization with Black River Corporation as the

BLDG. P.O. BOX 1022 PHONE 243-0001 ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 07103 HATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 07103 1

2

3

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

200

0

Α

စ္လား

PAGE

25

operator. But in addition to this, some of the royalty owners have written back with a stress to their desire to have Black River Corporation designated as the operator.

I placed into evidence before, the letters from Southwestern Oil Corporation; Max Coll, who has an overriding interest, has sent back the letter which was addressed to everybody in the same way, it's a very general letter and it's available for looking at if they want, "Okay by me. You should be the operator. Max Coll." Then, in addition, Arteria Lumber Company, who has an interest, has given us a letter in which there are actually two letters, one that agrees with the voluntary communitization and the second one stresses a desire to have Black River Corporation made the operator. It's a very short letter. It's addressed to Black River Corporation and it states, "Gentlemen, The Arteria Lumber Company strongly approves Black River Corporation to pool and communitize the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. This firm has been very successful in drilling and completing gas wells in the Washington Rangh Morrow gas field. Thus, we would oppose any other firm or individual in operating the above described well Max Coll."

X 1092-PHONE 243-0091-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 07103 BANK BLDG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 07103

in the second se

1

2

3

4

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

	26
	MR. HINKLE: I think the Commission has received
	the communication that has been shown to both attorneys.
	It's not really relevant_to_anything that's taken place. I
	would be glad to read it into the record, if the attorneys
	request.
	That's all.
!	MR. NUTTER: Were you planning to offer those
	letters in evidence or as Exhibits or are you just making
9	reference to them?
10	MR. HINKLE: We will place them in evidence,
11	if you so desire.
12	MR. NUTTER: Well, if you'd like to put them in
13	your case file. The Central Southwest letter has already
14	been placed in your file, but I think you've got a couple
1	that haven't.
.10	MR. HINKLE: We'd like to offer into evidence
17	Exhibits 8, 9, and 10.
18	MR. NUTTER: Black River's Exhibits 8, 9, and 10,
19	for cases 4771, 4772, will be admitted into evidence.
20	(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 8, 9, and 10 were
21	received and marked into evidence.)
22	MR. HINKLE: I believe that's all we have.
2	MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Aycock?
24	MR. COOLEY: No questions.
2:	MR. NUTTER: He may be excused.

dearnley, meier z mi rormirk

(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything, Mr. Hinkle? MR. HINKLE: No.

MR. COOLEY: Yes, Mr. Nutter, I would like for the Examiner to read into the record the dates that the two conflicting Applications for forced pooling were received by the Oil Conservation Commission.

MR. NUTTER: Well, the date here on this letter, the Grace Application, is being corrected, it was originally for the N/2 of Section 4 and that's been stricken and changed to the W/2 of Section 4 of 26, 24, hereby requesting a hearing to force pool this area. The date received by the Commission on June 22nd and the Application of Black River for the forced pooling was received by the Commission on July 11th, both in 1972.

Do you have anything further?

(No response.)

MR. NUTTER: If there's nothing further in Cases 4771, 4772 and 4766, we'll take the cases under advisement and the hearing is adjourned.

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

XICO 87103 87108

IEW MEX

ເມ (2) (2) 2

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

<u>21</u>

22

23

24

25

27

PAGE 28 1 STATE OF NEW MEXICO SS 2 COUNTY OF BERNALILLO) C co co 3 I, JOHN DE LA ROSA, a Court Reporter, in and for the 4 County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify 5 that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing ίΩ 6 dearnley, meier & mc cormick before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was 7 reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record 8 of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill 9 and ability. 10 COURT REPORTER 11 12 NEW MEXICO \$7103 MEXICO \$7108 13 14 N IN N 15 ALBUQUERQUE. EAST .AL BUQUERQUE. 16 17 243-669 18 NOT OT BLDG. 19 BANK 20 092 x og NATIONAL 21 ġ BLOG. P 22 I do nevery certify that the foregoing is 209 SIMMS BLDG 1216 FIRST a service second of the proceedings in 1 10 0n 8/9 01 Case ho 4771-72 \$ 4766 23 tra L. heard by no 24 , Examiner 011 Conservation Commission New Mexico 25

		PAGE	29
1	<u>INDEX</u>	· .	
2 	WITNESS:		PAGE
in an	RICHARD STEINHORST	· · · · · · · · · ·	
4 •	Direct Examination by Mr. Cooley		3
	Cross-Examination by Mr. Nutter	ж.	16
	Cross-Examination by Mr. ninkle		17
	Recross=Examination -by_MrNutter		21
	Redirect Examination by Mr. Cooley	n na seanna an	22
E 9	WILLIAM AYCOCK		
	Direct Examination by Mr. Hinkle		23
19 19 11 11 12 12 13			
	EXHIBIT	<u>S</u>	
	APPLICANT'S	OFFERED	ADMITTED
	Michael P. Grace, II:		•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
	Exhibit Number 1	15	16
	Black River Corporation:		
	Exhibit Number 8	26	26
	Exhibit Number 9	26 ····	26
z y 19	Exhibit Number 10	26	26
4 ⊒ 8 ¥ 20		e. F	
		• • • •	
	n an		
8 20 8 20 8 24		i	
25		• .	
2 0			

. 1_л



	•	PAGE 3
	1	MR. NUTTER: Call Case 4771.
	2	MR. HATCH: Case 4771: Application of Black
	3	River Corporation for a nonstandard gas unit, Eddy County,
		New Merico.
-	រ៍	MR. HINKLE: If you will also call Case 4772.
ssi ¥	6	MR. HATCH: Case 4772: Application of Black River
U.	7	Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico.
000	8	MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, appearing on
E oð	9	behalf of Black River Corporation.
dearnley, meier & mc cormick	10	We would like to have Cases 4771 and 4772
ŭ,	11	consolidated for the purposes of the hearing because they
rnley	<u>e</u> 12	are similar and involve the same subject matter.
deal	013 014 014 014 013	MR. NUTTER: For the purpose of the hearing we
	×ີ ພວບ Σັນ ສັນ	will consolidate Cases 4771 and 4772.
	z.≍ ພຟ 15 ລຸz	MR. HINKLE: Now, at the hearing on July the 12th
	8 8 9 7 7 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7	there was a case and I do not have the number, that appeared
	17 17 17	MR. HATCH: 4760.
	18 • • • 18	MR. HINKLE: of Mr. and Mrs. Grace also for
	и и и и и и и и и и и и и и и и и и и	forced pooling and nonstandard units for the W $1/2$ of Section
	1 2001 XN 20	4, Township 26, South, Range 24 East and it was stipulated
	~ •	and agreed at that time that that case would also be
		consolidated with these cases for purposes of the hearings
	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	today.
	WIS 302 24	MR. NUTTER: All right, sir. We will now call
	25	Case Number 4766.

1,4

MR. HATCH: Case Number 4766: Application of Michael B. Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling in a nonstandard proration unit.

MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley, Burr and Cooley, Farmington, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the Applicants. We concur in the consolidation of the three cases for purposes of the hearing. However, at this time, we would move that that portion of the testimony which we will put on on behalf of Mr. and Mrs. Grace in 4766, be continued to the next scheduled Examiner's Hearing.

MR. NUTTER: It is your motion, Mr. Cooley, that the portion of the consolidated being Case No. 4766 be continued to the next Examiner Hearing; is that correct?

MR. COOLEY: Yes, Mr. Examiner.

15 MR. HINKLE: We object to the continuance or 16 further continuance because we think this should be decided. It was stipulated at the last hearing that we would not produce the gas well which has already been drilled on the E/2 of 3 which offsets this location to be drilled until this hearing. Now, that well, as well as the one on the W/2 of Section 3, are all hooked up and ready to produce. 21 All they have got to do is turn on the valve and it is my 22 understanding that USGS is concerned about the fact that ŽŠ they are not on production because they do involve Federal 24 acreage and I talked to Carl about it and he seemed to be 25

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

1

2

3

4

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

17

18

19

20

й м с и

200

4

3		1	concerned about the continuing that is not producing the
		2	wells any additional time so I would like to have it understood
		3	that this is the end of the stipulation and that we can go
		4	ahead and produce the wells in Section 3.
		5	MR. NUTTER: Now, Case 4763, Mr. Hinkle, related
Jearniey, meier & mc cormicK		6	to the E/2 of Section 3 and Case 4764 related to the W/2 of
	*	7	Section 3.
		8	MR. HINKLE: That is right.
		9	MR. NUTTER: Case 4765 related to the $W/2$ of
		10	Section 3.
		11	Mr. Hatch, has an order been entered in any of
	80	12	those cases as yet?
deal	100 871 17108	13	MR. HATCH: I don't believe an order has been
	N MEX	14	issued in any of those cases.
	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	15	MR. NUTTER: But the wells in the $E/2$ and $W/2$ are
	0 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	16	both connected and ready to produce?
		17	MR. HINKLE: They are both completed and connected
	243-6691+ / Kast + Al Bl	18	and all we have got to do, as I understand it, is turn a
	ONE 24 DG. RA	- 19	valve and start production.
	092 • PT	20	MR. NUTTER: Mr. Cooley, what is your comment
		21	with respect to the stipulation that was made at the last
	SIMMS BLDG.0-P.O. BOX 1092.0-PHONE 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. R	22	hearing that the wells wouldn't be produced until this
	8 8 1 8 1 8 1 8 1 8 1 8 1 8 1 8 1 8 1 8	23	hearing today?
	200 SIMMS 1216 FI	24	MR. COOLEY: I don't know whether this Examiner
	2	25	was present at the time 4766 was called at the previous

٦.

 $\left\{ \right\}$

5
Examiner Hearing. We desired to proceed with that case at that time and had all of our witnesses and people here available to do so but. At Mr. Hinkle's request, or his motion, our case was continued until such time, to this hearing and we are now indisposed as Mr. Hinkle was two weeks ago and we feel that the same ground rules should apply.

MR. NUTTER: Which case related to the E/2 of Section 4?

MR. COOLEY: There is no case.

MR. HINKLE: It has been completed. The well has been completed and it is under voluntary communitization, as I understand it.

MR. NUTTER: If there is no case related to it, you have no objection to that well being produced?

MR. COOLEY: The point that was brought out with respect to all of these four locations was that with the one communication that apparently exists in those pools, there is grave likelihood of drainage and it was agreed and stipulated that we would agree to the continuance to today of Case 4766 and that the well belonging to the Applicant Black River in the E/2 of Section 4 which is not the subject of any case would not be produced until such time as 23 there was a final decision as a result of the Examiner's 24 Hearing on the two Applications for forced pooling of the W/2. 25

dearnley, meier a mc cormick 67108 NEW MEX MEXICO -ANA C ר ▼ NATION 1

2

3

Ő

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

509

б

1 The concern was expressed by both Black River 2 and Mr. & Mrs. Grace of the possibility of drainage in 3 various areas of this pool. I would be inclined to accede 4 to their wishes and desires with respect to it and I am ð certainly not controverting what Mr. Hinkle has said, but 6 Mr. Traywick was here two weeks ago with the hearing and 7 had no objection to the continuance. Whether he would now 8 have an objection to a continuance until the 9th, I don't 9 know, but if the Examiner would wish to contact Mr. Traywick 10 as an arbiter of this particular point, we would accede to 11 his decision on it. MR. NUTTER: Has a nonstandard unit been approved 12 for the E/2 of Section 4? 13 MR.HINKLE: It has been voluntarily approved. 14 MR. NUTTER: Has the Commission approved a 15 nonstandard unit? 16 MR.HINKLE: It has not been approved. 17 MR. NUTTER: I think we will go ahead and continue 18 Case Number 4766 and I think the E/2 of Section 4 has nothing 19 to do with this case at this time and there is no proration 20 unit approved for it, as of now, but I think when you get 21 your proration unit, there is no stipulation, so I think it 22

PAGE

7

is up to you if you produce the well and if you get a proration unit approved.

MR. COOLEY: Is the size of the proration unit

dearnley, meier a mc cormick

MEXICO 87103 CO 87108

1216 PIRST NATIONAL

23

24

25

BLCC. P.O.

	involved such that it will require a hearing?
2	MR. NUTTER: Not a hearing. I think it would
3	te aligible for administrative approval.
4	MR. COOLEY: What are the present limits?
ទី	MR. NUTTER: There is no limits, Mr. Cooley.
б	When it is a result of a correction in the surveying, and
7	this is what is involved in this area, these are oversize
8	sections and approval of the nonstandard unit administratively
9	requires notification to offset operators and in the event of
10	an objection, it has to go to hearing.
11	MR. HATCH: Pardon me, Mr. Examiner. I am not
12	quite sure that it requires notification in this case to off-
13	set operators.
14	MR. NUTTER: Maybe it doesn't. When it is a
15	result of correction in surveys
16	MR. HATCH: I will let the attorney read it
17	himself.
18	MR. HINKLE: Can we decide this later?
19	MR. COOLEY: We have had a stipulation with
20	respect to these two cases, Mr. Examiner, and I am not sure

2 I understand your decision with respect to it.

MR. NUTTER: I think the stipulation was that you stipulated that the well would not be produced to a continuance to today's hearing and there is no stipulation, as I can see, for any further shut-in on the well.

200 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-0001 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 37103 1216 FIRST NATIONAL DANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 37103 1

8

9

MR. HINKLE: We do not stipulate that we will not produce it. If we can get a nonstandard approved administratively, we will produce. If we can't, we will just have to have a hearing. So, I don't see any use of arguing about this now. MR. NUTTER: I think, in view of the statement

that I made awhile ago, which was in error, I think I will read this portion of the rule for approval of nonstandard units into the record.

10 This is a portion of Rule 104-D-2: "Any completed 11 gas well which does not have the required amount of acreage 12 dedicated to it for the pool or formation in which it is 13 completed may not be produced until a standard unit for the well has been formed and dedicated or until a nonstandard 14 15 unit has been approved. The Secretary-director of the Commission may grant an administrative approval to a non-16 17 standard gas unit without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a nonstandard unit and the 18 unorthodox size and shape of the unit is necessitated by a 19 variation in the legal subdivision of the U.S. Public Land 20 Surveys or the following facts exist and the following 21 provisions are complied with: (a) The nonstandard unit 22 consists of quarter sections or lots that are continuous by 23 a common bordering side; (b) the nonstandard unit lies wholly 24 within a single governmental quarter section, if the well is 25

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

1

2

3

б

7

8

completed in a pool or formation for which 160 acres is the standard unit size or wholly within a single governmental half section if the well is completed in a pool or formation for which 320 acres is the standard unit size; (c) the applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from all offset operators and from all operators owning interests in the guarter section for 160 acre pools or formations or the half section for 320 acre pools or formations in which the nonstandard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in said nonstandard unit; (d) in 10 lieu of paragraph (c) of this Rule, the applicant may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were notified by registered or certified mail of his intent to form such nonstandard units. The Secretary-director may 14 approve the application if no such operator has entered an 15 objection to the formation of such nonstandard units within 16 30 days after the Secretary-director has received the application.

1

2

-3

5

6

7

8

9

11

12

13

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

NEW MEXICO 87103 MEXICO 87108

UQUEROUE.

SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1002 PHONE 243-6691. 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTOAL

209

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

MR. HINKLE: We have one witness we would like to have sworn.

(Whereupon, William B. Aycock was sworn.)

WILLIAM B. AYCOCK,

was called as a witness and, having been duly sworn by law, testified as follows:

10

	1 DIRECT EXAMINATION
	2 BY MR. HINKLE:
	3 Q State your name and residence.
	4 A William B. Aycock. I live in Midland, Texas, and
	J I am a consulting engineer.
	6 Q Have you previously testified before the Oil
	7 Conservation Commission?
b b c c c c c c c c c c	8 A Yes, sir, I have.
S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	
dearnley, meier	0 matter of record with the Commission?
, n , yé	1 A Yes, sir, they are.
	2 Q Have you made a study of the Washington Ranch-Morrow
de d	3 Gas Pool and the immediate area surrounding it?
	A Yes, sir, I have.
	5 Q Have all the wells been drilled in that area?
	6 A Yes, sir.
	7 MR. HINKLE: Are his qualifications acceptable?
● ● → → → → → → → → → → → → → → → → → →	8 MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.
Normal State Sta	9 Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Are you familiar with the Applications
	of Plack Divor Corporation in Casos 4771 and 47722
Andreas and a second s	
L 0 5 . 0 .	A Yes, sir, I am.
	Q What is Black River seeking to accomplish?
10 FIR	A Well, in Case 4771, Black River desires the establishment
20 20 12	of a nonstandard gas unit in comprising 402,22 acres in
	the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East,

			PAGE 12
	1		in Eddy County, New Mexico.
÷ •	2		In Case 4772 Black River Corporation desires an
: الديك	3		order for compulsory pooling at the acreage that lies
1 A.	4		within this said W/2 of Section 4. The Black River
11	ទី		would further request the approval of a well location
· ·	6		to be located at approximately the center of lot 5 or
Imi	7		the SW/4 of the NE/4 I mean, the SE/4 of the NW/4
000	8		of Section 4.
8 П	9	Q ⁿ	Have you prepared or has there been prepared under
eier	10		your direction certain Exhibits for introduction in
y, m	11		this Case?
dearnley, meier & mc cormick	3 12 A	A	Yes, sir.
	се 013 0129 0129 0	Q	These are Exhibits 1 through 6?
	₩0 ₩0 *x * ₩ ₩ ₩ 2 ₩	A	Yes, sir.
	2	Q	Refer to Exhibit 1 and explain what this is and what
			it shows.
	A 3	A	Exhibit 1 is a current land map of the Washington
	60-55 18		Ranch area in which the current pool boundaries
·	₩ [₩] z · · 19		comprising the $E/2$ of Section 33 and all of Section 34
	a XNV 20	1000 - 1000 1000 - 1000 1000 - 1000	of 25 South, 24 East, are shown in green and the
			acreage for which the request is being made for the
		- - -	nonstandard proration unit in the $W/2$ of Section 4
	17 17 18 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19		in 26 South, 24 East, is shown in yellow.
	a 24		Also shown are all the current leaseholds and
	25	\$	mineral interests.

. A		1	Q	Refer to Exhibit 2 and explain what this is and
	-	2		explain what this is and what it shows.
		3	A	Exhibit 2 is a structure map on the bottom of the
	•••	. 4		lower Morrow sand in the Washington Ranch area and
		ភី		in which the traces of cross-sections which will
	۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰	6		subsequently be presented as Exhibits to this
	rormic's	7		Commission are located and in which all of the wells
				are indicated and the proration units are not indicated,
		- 01		but they are at the locations of the wells or at the
				approximate two locations which is called for by the
	doarnlov moier	11		plats that are on file with this Commission.
	voln	- 12	Q	What is this contoured on?
	laari		A	This is the bottom of the lower Morrow reservoir which
 				is the main reservoir in the Washington Range field.
• • •		2 2 2 2 3 3 3 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	Q	I will refer you to Exhibit 3. Explain that.
ŕ		היב שחים 16	A	Exhibit 3 is a cross-section A, A' which runs from
		0_2 2 5 2 5 1 0 1 0		the north end of Washington Ranch area over to the SE
				side of the Washington Ranch area and which, in the
		0 10 245	-	datum represented by the map shown the previous
		C C L Z 0		figure is indicated as bottom of the lower Morrow
	n (b) - province de la constante de	200 × 20		
-	norman y Maxwell		~	sand.
	a a construction of the second se	• 22 0 + 22	Q	I think this figure shows the regular development of
		1210 FIRS		the reservoir and the main reservoir.
I	- Angles	8 - 24	A	It appears on all logs and is immediately recognizable.
		25		It shows, very graphically, the structural configuration

•		1		This is a true cross-section. In other words, the
		2		vertical scale is exaggerated but it shows the
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	3		proximity of the wells horizontally and vertically
	~.	4		proportionately.
		5	Q	Refer to Exhibit 4 and explain that.
	් ද	6	A	Exhibit 4 is a cross-section B, B', which is an east-
	rmi	7		west cross-section that was indicated on the structure
	mc cormick	8		map of Exhibit 2 and it shows the same thing.
- 	s s	9	· · · · ·	The well in the E/2 of Section 4 is the third
	-	10		well from the right-hand side of cross-section B, B'
	Ĕ	11	×.,	and I think it is very consequential to note the
	dearnley, meier	<u> </u>		extremely high rate of dip between this location
	deal	13 13	•	and the dry hole over in Section 5.
		ж ы ы ы ы ы ы ы ы ы ы	Q	This is between the two holes?
		zΣ ສີສີ 15 ສີຊີ	A	The well in Section 4 and 5 are approximately a mile
• • • •		ชาม มาร มาร มาร มาร		apart. They are a little bit more than that, but
				they are approximately a mile apart.
: 		100-57 18	Q	Exhibit 5 is
		х и и и л и л и л и л и л и л и л и л и л	A	Exhibit 5 is a survey plat which shows the surveyed
		a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a	2-4	size of all the subdivisions in Section 4, and as
	•	× © o J a ≼ 21	V 2	is indicated at the bottom, the $W/2$ of Section 4
	~	0.01 •. v 22	·	comprises 402.22 acres. The well that is in the E/2
	-	0 1 m 0 k 0 k 23 20		of Section 4 is shown at its proper location and
		www.c. a 23 24		though we have not indicated it, you would note that
	4 - L ¹ 2	25		a location at the approximate center of lot 5 would be

				PAGE 15
		1		about 2640 feet, I think. It will be a little bit
. •		2		more. It will be close to 3000 feet from the north
		3		line and 2640 from the west line, approximately.
		4	Q	Are you familiar with both the lease ownership and
		5		the overriding royalty and oil-mineral ownership in
	×	6		the W/2 of Section 4?
eng La san La san sa	mic	7	A	Yes, sir, I am.
		8	Q	Have you or has Black River contacted all owners or
· · · ·	& mc cormick	9	-	made an effort to get them to pool their interests
·····	Sier	10		and form the nonstandard unit consisting of the $W/2$
	dearnley, meier	11		of 4?
2	rnley 	12	A	Yes, sir, they have been contacted.
	dear	13	Q	What about the working interest owners? Have they
		14	~	all consented?
		15	A	Yes, they have all consented to the formation of a
	ר ע ע ע ע ע ע ע	16		nonstandard unit as well as the designation with the
	A L C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	17	•	exception of Michael P. Grace.
		18	0.	It is actually 50,25 acres?
	0. E 24	19	Ā	Without exception, all of the working interests have
	82 • PHON	20	••	agreed to the establishment of the nonstandard
	40 X 1082	21		proration unit and the designation of Black River
	• P.O. I	22		Corporation as the operator.
	BLOC.		Q	Did you get any response from contact with Michael
	SIMMS BLC	23	¥ *	
2.5 2 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 2 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3	0 0 0	24	•	P. Grace.
		25	A	No, sir.

r •	1 Q What about the owners of the royalty and override
	2 royalty interests?
	3 A They have all been contacted.
	4 Q Have you had any that have not agreed to come in?
	⁵ A No, sir. They have all agreed and in fact, there
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	6 have been, in at least one case, there has been an
mc cormick	7 expressed desire for the designation of Black River
	8 Corporation as an operator from one of the overriding
	9 royalty owners.
	10 Q Which one was that?
dearnley, meier &	11 A Central Southwestern Oil Corporation.
nley	12 Q Did you receive a letter from Central Southwestern?
	13 A Yes, sir, dated July 24, 1972, signed by Mr. Thomas
	14 Allen, President, "Gentlemen, this is to notify you
Z X 3 66 2 2 2	15 that Central Southwestern Oil Corportion does
2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000	16 voluntarily approve the pooling and communitization
2)₩ 60 2) -107 -₹2 • 10	17 of the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24
43-6401 81 • A L	18 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. We believe that
9 PHONE 24	19 Black River Corporation should operate the unit and
1002 0 PI Ank BL	20 do approve Black River as operator. It is completely
0 L X V 0 X 0 Z	21 unreasonable to suggest that Michael P. Grace and
0-0 0.F • < ; Z	22 Corinne Grace should operate the unit and we are
MS 8 L 0 5 F 1 A S	23 strongly opposed to their being designated as operators
209 SIMM	We believe the entire W/2 of the Section should be
	25 included in the unit and nothing more or less than the

		PAGE 17
	1	W/2 would be completely satisfactory. Yours truly,
	2	Central Southwest."
	3 Q	I believe you said that all the working interest
	4	except Michael Grace have approved the formation?
	o A	Yes, sir.
×	6 Q	Has all the working interest owners except Michael
uc corm	· 7	Grace indicated who they would like to have as
	8	operator?
E &	9 A	Yes, sir, they have.
and the second	10 Q	Who have they indicated?
Ŭ,	11 A	Black River Corporation. The only working interest
" "	12	owner other than Black River and Michael P. Grace that
dearnley, meier	13	are involved in this acreage is Arapahoe Gas Limited
Second Se	14	and we have received an approval letter by Mr. Warren
	15	Taylor, President, dated the 18th of July approving
י אר שיר שא סר שא סר שא	16	Black River's proposal to all interest owners of which
0 ₩ 6 D . 0 0 . 0 0 . 0 0 . 0 0	17	I have a copy.
3-0681 e	18 Q e	Now, refer to Exhibit 6 and explain what this is and
0 Z E 24	19	what it shows.
N 22 N 6 P	20 A	Exhibit 6 is a summary of the individual well data
P S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	21	for the completed wells for Black River Corporations
	22	completed wells in the Washington Ranch field and which
	23	are shown all the pertinent information including
09 Simms	24	completion intervals, date of C form 122, test shut-
	25	in, well pressure, any drill shut-in bottom hole
	~~ <u></u>	

.

٩,

			PAGE 18
		1	pressure and the absolute open flow and the date of
		2	first gas delivery for all the wells.
	2017 2017 2017	3 Q	Would Black River like to be the operator of the
		4	unit?
-		5 À	Definitely.
- -		6 Q	What experience has Black River had in connection with
280 - 1999 - 199		7	operations in this area?
	mc cormick	8 A	Well, I hope those of you, like Mr. Hatch, you have
	Ĕ	9	heard this testimony before, I hope you will bear
		10	with me. I don't believe the Examiner was present
	dearnley, meier	11	at the last the Washington Ranch discovery was
en e	" "	12	a Black River Corporation prospect and the discovery
		13	well and most of the development, all except for City
	W MEXI	14	Service, I believe the wells in the north end of the
	₩ ₩ Z ∑ ≥	15	field, have been drilled and completed by Black River
	ב ב ער שי ער שי ס כ	16	Corporation. I would also like to mention that there
	2 ⊂ C ⊂ C ⊂	17	was an article in the May 15, 1972, Oil and Gas
	1-0401 1-0401	18	Journal that was commentary on the unique completion
	0. M 241	19	procedures that had been worked out by Black River
	201 211 211 211	20	Corporation and applied to the Morrow formation in
	7 0 7 0 7 1 8 1	21	the Washington Ranch field.
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	22 Q	Is the article you refer to Exhibit 7?
	2 2 - 2 2 - 2 2 2 - 2 2 2 - 2 2 2 - 2 2 - 2 2 - 2 2 - 2 -	23 A	Yes, sir.
n an	3 SIMMS	23 24 Q	Give briefly the contents of this article.
and an	5 7 7	24 A 25	Well, this is written by Mr. John L. Kennedy who is
		"" [

`**!**,:

drilling editor of Oil and Gas Journal. Of course, this is, I guess, the most widely read of all the periodicals that deals strictly with the oil industry. It has to do with what the drilling completion procedures are and points out this is a unique application in this area and certainly in the Permean Basin. To my knowledge wells have all been completed natural and Black River has succeeded in getting natural completion that exhibit no indication of any reservoir damage whatsoever and this is caused by several things.

1

2

3

4

Ĵ

6

7

8

ŷ

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

NEW MEXICO 67103 Mexico 87108

BANK BIDG. EAUT + ALBUQUERQUE.

VATIONAL

IRST

SIMMS 1216 FI

508

ó

BLDC..P

• ALBUOUER

005 - DIONE 243-650

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

One, they have a special rig system worked out where low solid and low water loss, and it prevents invasion of formation by fluids that are compatible with it. They make a special effort to get the pipe of the bottom cemented as quickly from the time the pay is perforated so it is possible to prevent exposure. They cover it with cement sufficient to cover the formation and prevent communications but not to a degree that would break the formation down. Do you have any estimate as to the cost of drilling Q and completing the well in the W/2 of the Morrow? Yes, sir, I do. I estimate a completed well would Α cost approximately \$140,000 with contingencies. What will Black River do -- a turn key job? Q It has been the practice of Black River to include Ά

20

	1		most of the items that would normally be included
	2		in a turn key bid from a reputable contractor, yes,
・	3		sir. This way they know exactly what it is going to
	4		cost them before they drill the wall for those portions
	5 -		that have the highest degree of risk involved.
	6	Q	What is the attitude of Black River with respect to
Š.	7		the interest of Michael Grace and Mrs. Grace?
Inc cormick	8	A	Well, if the Commission sees fit to designate Black
Ž	9		River Corporation as the operator, Black River would
	10		prefer to see the Graces join in drilling a well on
dearnley, meier	11	•	an actual cost basis if the Graces desire.
" "	12	Q	And pay their way?
	13	A	And pay their way. If the Graces desire to go
×∞ ₩0 Συ	14		nonconcent and not pay their way and have payments
	15		made out of production attributable to their interest,
	16		then Black River believes that a 50 percent risk factor
ער כ כי ער לי ער שי ער שי	17		is not unreasonable for this location.
31-9C	18	Q	You so request?
a ♥ ■ ♥ 2 º 0 0	19	λ	Yes, sir.
L L C V V V V V V V V	20	Q.	What is your estimate of the cost of supervision and
en e	21		operating the well?
0,0 4,7 7,7 7,7 7,7 7,7 7,7 7,7 7,7 7,7 7,7	22	A	\$135.00 a month.
0 ⊢ 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2	23	Q a	Is that usual and customary charges in this area?
20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 2	24	A	Yes, sir, and it is Black River's further it is
	25		their custom in this area where there are already

1,

	• •		PAGE 21
e de la companya de l En companya de la comp		1	operators producing wells.
•.		2	Q On all other wells?
		3	A Yes, sir.
		4	Q In your opinion if this application is granted, will
		5	it be in the interest of protection of correlative
		6	
<u> </u>		7	rights?
	COL		A Yes, sir, it will. I think it would be advantageous
	mc cormick	8	to everyone involved to have development of this
	8	9	field carried on as orderly and rapidly as possible.
	Jeie	10	Ω And be in the interest and preservation and prevention
	л У	11	of waste?
	dearnley, meier	12	A Yes.
	dea arise ar	13	MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer Exhibits 1
	X M X N X N X N X N X N X N X N X N X N X N	- 14	through 7.
	888 X X X	15	MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 7
	20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	16	will be received in evidence.
			(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 7 were
	000 100 000 000 000 000 000 000 000 000	18	marked and received in evidence.)
an an an an Arthur an Arthur an Arthur An Anna Anna Anna Anna Anna Anna Anna A	166 2.43- . €А 3:т	1	
	U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U U	19	MR. HINKLE: That is all on Direct.
	2 X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	20	<pre>x * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *</pre>
	L O V B O V V	21	CROSS-EXAMINATION
	100 100 100	22	BY MR. NUTTER:
and a second	SIMMS BL	23	Q Mr. Aycock, you estimate your well costs to be \$140,000.
	209 SIM	24	Is that an average of these 20 jobs you have had on
	n en	25	the pool to date?
	1911 1917 1917		

.

-14

~~~~

مانىيى بىرىيەتلەر يېرىكى ئېچى مەربىيە بىرىيەتلەر يېرىكى

1.

|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          |                         | ·           | PAGE 22                                                 |
|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------|-------------------------|-------------|---------------------------------------------------------|
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          | 1                       | A           | Yes, sir. If you want to know an actual average,        |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          | 2                       |             | it is about \$137,800 is what they have been running    |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 2<br>19<br>19                                                            | 3.                      |             | but this has a little contingency build into it.        |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | یں ہے۔<br>میں <del>میں</del> ہے۔ اور | •                       | , Q         | It would be subject to actual cost on the well when     |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          | 5                       |             | completed?                                              |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | ×                                                                        | 6                       | А           | Yes, sir, that's correct.                               |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | rnić                                                                     | . 7                     | Q           | Now, you are requesting a 50 percent risk factor and    |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 00 0                                                                     | 8                       |             | 50 percent of the maximum which the Commission is       |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | dearnley, meier & mc cornick                                             | 9                       |             | authorized by statute to impose upon a forced pooling   |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | ier                                                                      | 10                      |             | case. Do you think this is the maximum risk that we     |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | , me                                                                     | 11                      |             | could have?                                             |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | nley                                                                     | <sub>2</sub> 12         | A           | Probably not, no sir, because if you will note from     |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | lear                                                                     | 014<br>015<br>13        |             | the cross-section, B, B', we are looking at an un-      |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          | 2001)<br>24 001)<br>14  |             | favorable structural location. It will be among the     |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          | хх<br>шш<br>хх<br>.х 15 |             |                                                         |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | · · · ·                                                                  |                         |             | lowest wells drilled in the field to date. If           |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          | 0 K<br>0 K              |             | structural projection is correct, the position seems    |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          |                         |             | to be related to reservoir quality as reflected by      |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | •<br>••••                                                                |                         | i i sta sta | deliverability.                                         |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          |                         | Q           | If we take your cross-section B, B', we find that       |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          | X 20<br>X 20<br>X 0     | : x         | going one mile from the producing wells to the dry      |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          | o J 21<br>■ V 21        |             | hole we have a drop of approximately 445 feet.          |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | ۰.,                                                                      |                         | A           | Yes, sir.                                               |
| and the second deal of the secon | -                                                                        | ม<br>ส.ส. 23<br>พัพ     | Q           | Now, where on this 445 foot drop would you place the    |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | -                                                                        | W15 602                 |             | location of the well?                                   |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                          | 25                      | Α           | We will be at about minus 3450, in that vicinity, which |
| 47 - 17 - 17 - 17 - 17 - 17 - 17 - 17 -                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |                                                                          |                         |             |                                                         |

et de la company

`¶#

|                                                                                                                 |                                         | PAGE 23                                                  |
|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------------------------------------|----------------------------------------------------------|
|                                                                                                                 | 1                                       | will put us equivalent to your J. M. Hubert well         |
|                                                                                                                 | 2                                       | Section 11 which, to my knowledge, has not been          |
| -                                                                                                               | 3                                       | officially completed. I don't believe the forms have     |
|                                                                                                                 | 4                                       | yet been submitted.                                      |
|                                                                                                                 | 5                                       | Q That is the well across Section A, A'?                 |
|                                                                                                                 | <del>ک</del> 6                          | A Yes, sir.                                              |
| n an an Araban<br>An Araban<br>An Araban Araban Araban<br>An Araban                                             | mc cormick                              | Q Well, on the extreme right is lower than that. It      |
| and a start of the second s | 20 °                                    | is a production well, is it not?                         |
|                                                                                                                 | oð y                                    | A Yes, sir, but the Hubert Corporation well is completed |
|                                                                                                                 | dearnley, meier<br>11<br>13<br>13<br>13 | in the upper Morrow and the other one is completed in    |
|                                                                                                                 |                                         | the lower Morrow.                                        |
|                                                                                                                 |                                         | I think it is apparent at this location and due          |
|                                                                                                                 |                                         | to the fact that both of the wells are in Section 3 as   |
|                                                                                                                 | ₩0<br>Σ                                 | well as the well in the $E/2$ of Section 4, are duals,   |
|                                                                                                                 |                                         | that we would hope that some of the risk would be taken  |
|                                                                                                                 |                                         | out by the fact that we do have two shots rather than    |
|                                                                                                                 |                                         | non conc.                                                |
|                                                                                                                 | 0 C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C | Q So you do have the upper Morrow in this Number 1 well? |
| n an                                                                        | Z 00<br>19                              | A Yes, sir.                                              |
|                                                                                                                 | 20 × 20                                 | Q You expect you probably have upper Morrow?             |
|                                                                                                                 |                                         | A In fact, my personal opinion is that the lower Morrow  |
|                                                                                                                 | • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •   | has only about a 50 percent chance of being commercially |
|                                                                                                                 | 1881 23                                 | productive, but the reason for drilling the well with    |
|                                                                                                                 | Wis 65 24                               | high assurance that you get something is that the        |
|                                                                                                                 | 25                                      | upper Morrow is present and will probably produce at     |
|                                                                                                                 |                                         |                                                          |

Fre to S

|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |                                          | PAGE 24                                                                                                         |
|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------------|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| · . · · ·                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | . 1                                      | this location.                                                                                                  |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 2                                        | Q On this \$135 a month operating cost, what are you                                                            |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 3                                        | including?                                                                                                      |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 4                                        | A This is all the normal overhead and direct field                                                              |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 5                                        | supervision costs.                                                                                              |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | <del>ک</del> و                           | Q This would be your combined fixed rate as described                                                           |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |                                          | in the accounting table?                                                                                        |
| n an an Arrange ann a<br>Ann an Arrange ann ann an Arrange an<br>Arrange ann an Arrange ann ann an Arrange ann an Ar | 8 mc cormick                             | A Yes, sir, the satisfaction of all the State of New                                                            |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 |                                          | Mexico proration requirements as to the submittal                                                               |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 10<br>10                                 | forms and this sort of thing.                                                                                   |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | dearnley, meier                          | Q Your direct well operating costs and work overs and                                                           |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |                                          | so forth will be separate from that?                                                                            |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |                                          | A That will fall under joint operating agreement that                                                           |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | ы оо<br>ж. х. 14<br>ж. ц.                | would be directly attributable and chargeable separately                                                        |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | ມີຟີ <b>15</b><br>ວັຊ                    | on an actual cost basis on whatever the work or any                                                             |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | ша<br>ыс. 16<br>ск.                      | work that might be required and what it would actually                                                          |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |                                          | cost.                                                                                                           |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 80°-E 18                                 | Q So this \$135 is combined fixed rates only?                                                                   |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | Z 0 19                                   | A Yes, sir.                                                                                                     |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 2001 VX                                  | MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of                                                                  |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | × <sup>1</sup><br>• • • 21               | the witness:                                                                                                    |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |                                          | An and the second se |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1 | CROSS-EXAMINATION                                                                                               |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | WIS 602 24                               | BY MR. COOLEY:                                                                                                  |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 25                                       | Q Mr. Aycock, earlier in your Direct Testimony I believe                                                        |

٩,

|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |     |                | PAGE 25                                                 |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----|----------------|---------------------------------------------------------|
| 3<br>-<br>-                                                                                                                                                                                                                        | _ 1 | ·              | you testified with respect to the experience of         |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 2   |                | Black River that they had completed all the wells in    |
| en de la companya de<br>Este companya de la co | 3   | 16             | the pool with the exception of whom?                    |
| 1997<br>1995<br>1997                                                                                                                                                                                                               | 4   | Α              | City Service wells to the north.                        |
| 5                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | 5   | Q              | Then you later referred to a Hubert well.               |
| :<br>K                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | 6   | A              | Yes, sir. I pointed out, Mr. Cooley I don't believe     |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 7   | -              | officially it is completed yet since forms haven't      |
| 00<br>20                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | 8   | · ,            | been submitted and it is apparent that it will probably |
| 8<br>M                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | 9   |                | be a commercial well. J. M. Hubert Corporation is not   |
| dearnley, meißr & mc. cormick                                                                                                                                                                                                      | 10  | ۶ <sup>-</sup> | releasing any information. Stan Cromwell, who is their  |
| E<br>*                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | 11  |                | District Manager, told me that he was not in a          |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 12  |                | position to release any information at this time. We    |
| dea<br>(ico .,                                                                                                                                                                                                                     | 13  |                | were successful in getting a copy of the log from       |
| E K MED                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 14  |                | them. That's all.                                       |
| 2 X<br>4 4<br>1 4<br>1 4<br>1 4<br>1 4<br>1 4<br>1 4<br>1 4<br>1 4<br>1 4                                                                                                                                                          | 15  | Q              | Are you familiar with the method of completion of       |
| 2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2                                                                                                                                        | 16  |                | drilling that was used by Mr. Hubert in the well?       |
| . 6 A 1 6 0 0                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | 17  | A              | Not other than the fact that they had some severe       |
| • PHONE 243-6691<br>BLDG. EAST • AL                                                                                                                                                                                                | 18  |                | equipment difficulties when they attempted to complete  |
| HONE<br>DG. E                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | 19  |                | the well. They ran a string of secondhand tubing in     |
| 1092<br>Ank                                                                                                                                                                                                                        | 20  |                | the well and it was filled with rust and before they    |
| ×                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | 21  | 74             | got through, they had all the rust at the bottom        |
| 0.7 + 7.0                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | 22  | -              | and they had to drag the tubing out and lay it down     |
| 209 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BO<br>1216 FIRST NATIONAL                                                                                                                                                                                     | 23  |                | and clean it out, is my understanding.                  |
| 209 SIM                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 24  | Q              | Mr. Hubert was successful in obtaining a commercial     |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 25  |                | well in your opinion?                                   |

. . . **.** 

|                      | ·····      | 26                                                      |
|----------------------|------------|---------------------------------------------------------|
|                      |            | Oh, yes.                                                |
|                      | 2 Q        | You don't mean to imply that Black River is the only    |
|                      | 3          | company in the business that could successfully drill   |
|                      | •          | and complete a well in this pool, do you?               |
|                      | A          | No. I think the fact that in general Black River's      |
| <u>ک</u>             | 5          | experience has been exceptionally better than City      |
|                      |            | Service on the basis of the preliminary deliverability  |
| <b>mc cormick</b>    |            | tests that have been submitted, it indicates that there |
|                      |            | is no more than just chance to what has taken place     |
| 10 <b></b>           | ) (        | out there so far.                                       |
| ti dearnley, meier & | Q          | Would you attribute the difference between Black        |
|                      |            | River and City Service wells solely to methodology?     |
|                      | A          | Partially.                                              |
|                      | Q          | What is the other part?                                 |
| ΣΣ<br>               | A          | Partially I don't think there is a well located         |
|                      |            | structurally in general                                 |
|                      | Q D        | Generally speaking, lower?                              |
|                      | A          | Yes.                                                    |
|                      | ) Q        | In your opinion that is a crucial factor?               |
|                      | A          | I think it has been indicated to be here. There is      |
|                      | L          | no question about it.                                   |
|                      | Q          | What City Service practices are you aware of that you   |
|                      | 3          | consider were erroneous?                                |
| MW151 24             |            | I am not aware that they made any special efforts       |
| 2                    |            | along the lines that I outlined for Black River as far  |
| 2                    | ۰ <b>ا</b> | arong the rando that I butting for stark have as far    |

| 1   |      | as low exposure time and as near as possible                |
|-----|------|-------------------------------------------------------------|
| 2   |      | compatibly employed, and I am not positive I do             |
| 3   |      | not know exactly the way they have perforated well,         |
| 4   |      | but it is apparent that they have not made special          |
| 5   |      | -efforts-along-the-lines that I outlined-like Black         |
| 6   |      |                                                             |
| 7   |      | River Corporation has.                                      |
|     | Q    | What makes that apparent to you, I mean? It is not to       |
| 8   |      | me .                                                        |
| 9   | A    | Well, if you will bear with me, Mr. Cooley, I think         |
| 10  | 1 A. | I have the scout tickets and we can get them out and        |
| 11  |      | go over how many sacks of cement they cemented them         |
| 12  |      | with and so forth.                                          |
| 13  | Q    | Rather than going through completion, can you single        |
| 14  |      | out what they did wrong?                                    |
| -15 | A    | I don't think, as an example, here is the City              |
| 16  |      | Service Government Number 3 which is located in Section     |
| 17  |      | 27. If you will refer to the Exhibit 1 that we              |
| 18  |      | presented, it is the well that is in the $N/2$ of the $E/2$ |
| 19  |      | of Section 27 and instead of perforating in the way         |
| 20  |      | that Black River has, they have got shots scattered all     |
| 21  |      | up and down the hole here and I do not have their           |
| 22  |      | operations reports, but it would appear from the way        |
| 23  |      | the well was perforated that in all probability it          |
| 24  |      | was perforated with a fire gun under a typical              |
| 25  |      | procedure where you go in either in a balanced              |
|     |      |                                                             |

dearnley, meier & nnc cormick 209 SIMMS BLIDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-6691 ALBUG 1216 Fikst National Bank Bldg. East-Albuquer

'n,

27

condition or with a formation pressure slightly unbalanced and perforate each individual perforation and you raise the gun and have to zero it in with depth and correlate it properly each time and then you shoot it and this is an example of what Black River Corporation does not do. I think I have the Citý Service Government in view located here and you have got a similar type situation there. It made a much better well than the M-2 whether or not it is as good a well.

I think you meant the M-3?

As the M-3. Whether or not it is as good a well, I am not prepared to say, because I have not made a detailed analysis of the deliverability tests to determine whether or not there is apparent damage. If, of course, as you know or as is apparent, sometimes if the well is good enough, it still looks good regardless of what the outcome of it is.

On the other hand, City Service had a well in here for many years prior to the time that Black River the 1-M located in the SE of the SE of the 28 and neither were they able to make commercial completion before nor have been able to since the time that they initially started working on this well. I don't have any other completion tickets on any other wells. I do

BLDG. P.O. BOX 1002 PHONE 243-0001 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 57103 INST NATIONAL BANK BLDG EAST-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 57103 1

2

3

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

209

0

Α

| 1<br>2<br>3<br>4<br>5                                                                                                                                                                                          | not have the 1-M, I don't have the original ticket<br>with me. All I have is the final completion ticket<br>on the well.<br>Q Insofar as the prospects of making a commercial well<br>in at least the upper Morrow, you feel it is relatively                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |
|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| ornick<br>7                                                                                                                                                                                                    | <ul> <li>a low risk venture; is that correct?</li> <li>A Considering we have an edge location there, Mr.</li> </ul>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |
| dearnley, meier & rnc cormick<br>MEW MEXICO 87103<br>EW MEXICO 87103<br>10<br>11<br>12<br>14<br>12<br>14<br>12<br>14<br>12<br>14<br>12<br>12<br>14<br>12<br>12<br>12<br>12<br>12<br>12<br>12<br>12<br>12<br>12 | Cooley, yes, sir. Q In light of this factor, that this is a relatively low risk in your opinion and in light of the fact that the maximum amount of the risk factor that can be allowed by statute is 50 percent, would you alter your recommendation with respect to the risk factor now? A No, sir, I wouldn't. The number 1-BR in the E/2 of 5 gave every indication that it was a commercial well                                                                  |
| ос зов по с с с с с с с с с с с с с с с с с с                                                                                                                                                                  | at the time and, in fact, a very reputable service<br>company had their expert analyze the drill stem test<br>that was taken in the pay zone and he concluded there<br>was an insignificant possibility of it being anything<br>but a commercial well and we know what the result has<br>been, so I would have to conclude that there is a<br>significant risk at this location.<br>Q But not a maximum risk?<br>A Well, I don't know how you define a maximum risk. I |
| 25                                                                                                                                                                                                             | would define it for this field as a maximum risk because                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |

|                               |                                                                                                                                                                                                              | PAGE 30                                                 |
|-------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------------------------------------------------|
|                               | 1                                                                                                                                                                                                            | I don't think at this time we have any indication that  |
|                               | <b>2</b>                                                                                                                                                                                                     | any locations lower than where the proposal is to drill |
|                               | 3                                                                                                                                                                                                            | this well have any chance of producing gas.             |
|                               | 4                                                                                                                                                                                                            | Maybe subsequently we will develop that. I am           |
|                               | õ                                                                                                                                                                                                            | not prepared to say, but right now I don't think we do. |
| ic.                           | 6                                                                                                                                                                                                            | Q Mr. Aycock, are you familiar with the operational     |
| orm                           | 7                                                                                                                                                                                                            | experience that Mr. Michael P. Grace, II, has had in    |
| nc c                          | 8                                                                                                                                                                                                            | the general area of Eddy County?                        |
| learnley, rneier & mc cormick | ò                                                                                                                                                                                                            | A No, sir, I am not familiar with it at all.            |
| neiel                         | 10                                                                                                                                                                                                           | Q You obviously, then, would have no comment?           |
| υ γε                          | 11                                                                                                                                                                                                           | A I would have none whatsoever.                         |
| arnie                         | <b>12</b>                                                                                                                                                                                                    | Q When you spoke in terms of those things that led      |
| dei                           | 0 <sup>2</sup> / <sub>2</sub> 13                                                                                                                                                                             | Black River to come into the area, who was the          |
|                               | ж 14<br>ж на на<br>и х на на<br>и х на                                                                                                                                   | individual, or if there was more than one, who were     |
|                               | .≩ <b>15</b><br>⊃ z                                                                                                                                                                                          | the individuals who made a decision on behalf of        |
|                               |                                                                                                                                                                                                              | Black River?                                            |
|                               |                                                                                                                                                                                                              | A Well, there were a combination of people. I can't     |
|                               | 8-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-5-<br>5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5-5- | give you the exact people. Obviously since Forest       |
|                               | NO 19                                                                                                                                                                                                        | Miller is the geologist, the geological concept was     |
|                               | 20<br>x z 20<br>x <sup>2</sup>                                                                                                                                                                               | his. As far as who made the actual decision to go       |
|                               | 0 J 21                                                                                                                                                                                                       | forward with the thing and on what basis, I have no     |
|                               | • z 22                                                                                                                                                                                                       | personal knowledge and cannot say. I personally do      |
|                               | 1210 EIRST NATIONAL BANK SLIDG. PHONE 243-0691.4 ALSO 200 SIMMIS SIDE 243-0691.4 ALSO 243-0691.4 ALSO 243-0691.4 ALSO 243-0691.4 ALSO 243 243 243 243 243 243 243 243 243 243                                | know Mr. Miller was responsible for the geological      |
|                               | 8 <b>24</b>                                                                                                                                                                                                  | concept because I have talked to him personally.        |
|                               | 25                                                                                                                                                                                                           | Q Did Mr. Forest Miller, at any time work for City      |

ź.

٠t

201 -

|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  |         | PAGE 31                                                  |
|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------|----------------------------------------------------------|
| 2                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 1       | Services in connection with the drilling of their        |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | 2       | wells?                                                   |
| 19 <sup>10</sup><br>2                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 3       | A Not to my knowledge.                                   |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | 4       | Q Have you personally been in attendance at the drilling |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  |         | and completion of the wells?                             |
| 상                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | б       | A Not every one, but I have been on location and         |
| dearnley, meier & mc cormick                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     | 7       | inspected. I spent a day out there in which I looked     |
| )<br>ວິ                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | 8       | at each individual there were enough wells going         |
| 2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 9       | on that I could look at each individual operation and    |
| leier                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 10      | go over it with them, yes.                               |
| E<br>S                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | 11<br>• | Q You do feel consulting                                 |
| irnle                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 12      | A I was out there on the ground with John Berry and      |
| dearr                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 13      | Forest Miller, yes, sir. I made a special trip out       |
| 16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>16<br>1                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | 14      | there for that purpose.                                  |
| ע<br>אוש<br>סיי<br>סיי                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | 15      | Q What I was trying to get at is, was it you personally  |
| 2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | 16      | who developed these new concepts or what individual?     |
| 1 ● ▲<br>1 ● ▲<br>1 ■ U 0<br>1 ■ | 17      | A Well, which concept are we talking about, the low      |
| К 243-009<br>К 243-009                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | 18      | exposure time or the mud fluids or the perforation?      |
| ●РНОN К 243-0691<br>6 рно К 243-0691<br>6 г. DC. КАЗТОАГ                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         |         | Q You have listed a number of what you consider to be    |
| 80X 1092 • F<br>Al' Bank B                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 20      | unusual methods or specialized methods adapted by        |
| 96.● P.O. 80 X<br>. A TION A L ■                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | 21      | Black River in this area. I am curious as to who         |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | 22      | those individuals are that developed them?               |
| SIMMS BLDG.•<br>1216 First na                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 23      | A Well, Mr. John Berry and Mr. Forest Berry were         |
| 209 SIN                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | 24      | responsible between them for the development of the      |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | 25      | procedures that are in effect out there at the present   |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  |         |                                                          |

|                                                                                                                  |                                                                                |    |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | ÷ |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---|
|                                                                                                                  | а.<br>А                                                                        | 1  | time.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |   |
|                                                                                                                  | м.<br>- С                                                                      | 2  | Q Is Mr. Forest Miller a full time employee of Black                                                                                                                                                                                     |   |
| -                                                                                                                | 2000<br>2007<br>2017                                                           | 3  | River Corporation?                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |   |
|                                                                                                                  | •                                                                              | 4  | A He is not a full time employee. He is employed as a                                                                                                                                                                                    |   |
|                                                                                                                  | 200 m 2                                                                        | 5  | consultant for the drilling and completion of all the                                                                                                                                                                                    |   |
|                                                                                                                  |                                                                                | 6  | wells in the field out there.                                                                                                                                                                                                            |   |
|                                                                                                                  | mic                                                                            | 7  | Q Mr. Berry is also a consultant?                                                                                                                                                                                                        |   |
|                                                                                                                  | COL                                                                            | 8  | A That's correct.                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |   |
|                                                                                                                  | dearnley, meier & mc cormick                                                   | 9  | Q You are a consultant?                                                                                                                                                                                                                  |   |
|                                                                                                                  | er s                                                                           | 10 |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |   |
|                                                                                                                  | .ie                                                                            | 10 | A That's correct.                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |   |
|                                                                                                                  | ц<br>Х                                                                         | 11 | Q So the three people that were active and responsible                                                                                                                                                                                   |   |
|                                                                                                                  | rnle<br>°                                                                      | 12 | for the methods being used were all consultants rather                                                                                                                                                                                   | , |
|                                                                                                                  |                                                                                | 13 | than full time employees?                                                                                                                                                                                                                |   |
|                                                                                                                  | л<br>М<br>С<br>С<br>С<br>С<br>С<br>С<br>С<br>С<br>С<br>С                       | 14 | A That's correct.                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |   |
|                                                                                                                  | Z X<br>. 3<br>. 4<br>. 2<br>. 7                                                | 15 | MR. COOLEY: No further questions.                                                                                                                                                                                                        |   |
|                                                                                                                  |                                                                                | 16 | andra<br>1995 - Angelan Angelan, andra angelan angelan angelan angelan angelan angelan angelan angelan angelan angelan<br>1996 - Angelan |   |
| •                                                                                                                |                                                                                | 17 | REDIRECT EXAMINATION                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |   |
|                                                                                                                  | 8 1 ¥ •                                                                        |    |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |   |
|                                                                                                                  | 243-<br>243-                                                                   | 18 | BY MR. HINKLE:                                                                                                                                                                                                                           |   |
|                                                                                                                  | е<br>Н Н О<br>И | 19 | Q You understand that Mr. & Mrs. Grace have pending                                                                                                                                                                                      |   |
|                                                                                                                  | 0 *<br>• 0<br>• X<br>• 0<br>• 0<br>• 0<br>• 0                                  | 20 | their application to force pool the $W/2$ of the 4                                                                                                                                                                                       |   |
|                                                                                                                  | P.O. BOX 1092                                                                  | 21 | and also a nonstandard unit?                                                                                                                                                                                                             |   |
|                                                                                                                  | • • •                                                                          | 22 | A Yes, sir.                                                                                                                                                                                                                              |   |
|                                                                                                                  | SIMMS BLDG                                                                     | 23 | Q I believe your testimony has shown that everyone                                                                                                                                                                                       |   |
| د<br>-<br>-                                                                                                      | 209 SIMA                                                                       | 24 | who is included in the working interest or royalty                                                                                                                                                                                       |   |
| and the second | 1 <b>4</b>                                                                     | 25 | overriding interest and all mineral owners have                                                                                                                                                                                          |   |

|                                                                                             |     |                 | 55                                                      |
|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----|-----------------|---------------------------------------------------------|
|                                                                                             | 1   | -               | approved this unit for the W/2 of 4, so doesn't it      |
|                                                                                             | 2   |                 | resolve down to just who is going to be the operator,   |
|                                                                                             | 3   |                 | whether it is Grace or Black River in this case?        |
|                                                                                             | 4   | A               | Well, I would assume so, yes, sir. I can't see any      |
|                                                                                             | 5   |                 | other problem here at all as long as the Commission has |
|                                                                                             | 0   |                 | already stated that the nonstandard proration unit      |
|                                                                                             | 7   |                 | in this case being due to a factor discovered in the    |
|                                                                                             | 8   |                 | rules is something that can be taken care of.           |
| ۲.                                                                                          | ÷ 9 |                 | I would say that the only problem here is going         |
|                                                                                             | 10  |                 | to be who is the operator of the well.                  |
|                                                                                             | 11  |                 | MR. HINKLE: That's all.                                 |
|                                                                                             | 12  |                 | * * * * *                                               |
| 7108                                                                                        | 13  | aline<br>Second | RECROSS-EXAMINATION                                     |
| • 001X                                                                                      | 14  | BY MR           | • NUTTER:                                               |
| QUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108                                                                   | 15  | Q               | Mr. Aycock, this article from the Oil and Gas Journal   |
| -<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>- | 16  |                 | describes this perforating technique. Which was the     |
|                                                                                             | 17  |                 | first that you used this technique on in the pool?      |
| EASTOAL                                                                                     | 18  | A               | It was used on the discovery well which is the City     |
| •                                                                                           | 19  |                 | Federal Number 1 which is the one that is located in    |
| N N D L                                                                                     | 20  |                 | the W/2 of Section 34.                                  |
| 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG                                                               | 21  | 0. <b>0</b> .   | How many wells have you used it on since then?          |
| 0.<br>⊢ ∢ z                                                                                 | 22  | A               | Every one of them. Seven, I believe.                    |
| F # 2                                                                                       | 23  | Q               | Referring to Exhibit Number 6, refer to that, and       |
| 1214                                                                                        | 24  |                 | identify which wells you used that on then. You said    |
|                                                                                             | 25  |                 | the City Federal 1?                                     |
|                                                                                             |     |                 |                                                         |

200 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1002 PHONE 243-0001 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 57103

33

| •                                          |                 | · 1                                                                                                        | A Yes, sir.                                               |
|--------------------------------------------|-----------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------------------------------------------------------|
| •<br>•<br>•                                |                 | 2                                                                                                          | Q Federal 2 and Federal 3                                 |
|                                            |                 | 3                                                                                                          | A Well, I was wrong. There is seven of them and three     |
| <b>4</b> 1                                 |                 | 4                                                                                                          | of those are duals and it was used in every case on       |
|                                            | •               | อ้า                                                                                                        | both singles and duals.                                   |
|                                            | -X              | · · · · · · 6                                                                                              | Q So every well on Exhibit 6?                             |
| . 6° 6° 6°.                                |                 | 7                                                                                                          | A Yes, sir.                                               |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·      | s. mc cormick   | 8                                                                                                          | Q The same procedures have been used basically?           |
| •<br>• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • | E S             | 9                                                                                                          | A The only variation would be naturally that perforations |
|                                            | eier            | 10                                                                                                         | have to be spotted to conform with where the best         |
|                                            | dearnley, meier | 11                                                                                                         | development sections of the reservoir are located in      |
|                                            | rnle            | <u>ة</u> 12                                                                                                | each individual wellbore.                                 |
| ана — Малана<br>19                         | dea             | 13 13                                                                                                      | Q I see.                                                  |
|                                            |                 | жо<br>wo<br>жо<br>жо<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н<br>н                      | MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions               |
|                                            |                 | 25<br>                                                                                                     | of Mr. Aycock?                                            |
| •                                          |                 | а.<br>выло 16<br>лав 16                                                                                    | * * * *                                                   |
|                                            |                 |                                                                                                            | CROSS-EXAMINATION                                         |
|                                            |                 | 19901-<br>1991-<br>1991-<br>1991-<br>1991-                                                                 | BY MR. HATCH:                                             |
|                                            |                 | ы<br>ы<br>о<br>о<br>о<br>о<br>л<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и<br>и | Q Mr. Aycock, in the discussion of your well location     |
|                                            |                 |                                                                                                            | in the $W/2$ of Section 3, it is only identified as the   |
| а.<br>Эн                                   |                 |                                                                                                            | approximate center of lot 5. Do you have a footage        |
|                                            |                 | 0.01<br>• ↓ ↓<br>• ∠ 22                                                                                    | location of what the approximate center would be?         |
|                                            |                 | 23 SWMS                                                                                                    | A Well, I can get you one, Mr. Hatch, if you will give    |
| 2<br>                                      |                 | MWIS 602                                                                                                   | me a few minutes to dig out a scale. 900 feet from the    |
| -                                          |                 | ~ 25                                                                                                       | west and 2500 feet from the north line.                   |
|                                            | 3               |                                                                                                            |                                                           |

|         |                                 |                                                                    | PAGE 35                                                 |
|---------|---------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------------------------------------------------|
|         |                                 | 1                                                                  | Q Mr. Aycock, would that leave as much as 660 feet from |
|         |                                 | 2                                                                  | your well location to the nearest side boundary of you  |
|         |                                 | 3                                                                  | recommended proration unit? That is, your half section  |
|         |                                 | 4                                                                  | line there to the east?                                 |
|         |                                 |                                                                    | A Yes, sir. It would leave just slightly over that      |
|         | ×.                              | 5                                                                  | unless my plat is wrong.                                |
|         | cormick                         | 7                                                                  | Q When do you plan to drill your well if Black River    |
|         | 0000                            | 8                                                                  | were named the operator?                                |
|         | & mc                            | 9                                                                  | A It would be preferable, Mr. Hatch, to have a little   |
| - 5<br> |                                 | 10                                                                 | experience with production on the well in the $E/2$     |
|         | dearniey, meier                 | 11                                                                 | before the well in the $W/2$ is commenced in order to   |
|         | 'nley                           | g 12                                                               | reduce the risk and I think we would propose to have    |
|         | dear                            | 80129<br>13                                                        | 60 to 90 days experience after the well in the $E/2$ is |
|         |                                 | же<br>ыоо<br>жих<br>жіх                                            | put on a continued production at least before commenc   |
|         |                                 | uu<br>z x<br>uu 15,                                                | the well in the W/2.                                    |
|         |                                 | 2 .<br>2 .<br>2 .<br>2 .<br>2 .<br>2 .<br>2 .<br>2 .<br>2 .<br>2 . | MR. HATCH: That's all.                                  |
|         |                                 |                                                                    | MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of          |
|         | -<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>-<br>- | 1000-E 18                                                          | Mr. Aycock?                                             |
|         |                                 | ос 19<br>19                                                        | MR. COOLEY: In light of the last question and           |
|         |                                 |                                                                    | the last answer, if you please, Mr. Examiner.           |
|         |                                 | -<br>x ⊡<br>o ⊣ 21                                                 | * * * *                                                 |
|         | -                               |                                                                    | RECROSS-EXAMINATION                                     |
|         | •                               |                                                                    | BY MR. COOLEY:                                          |
|         | •                               | WWIS 80 24                                                         | Q To reduce the risk, was that your reason for drilling |
|         |                                 | ະ 25                                                               | A Yes, sir, I think so.                                 |
|         |                                 | <b>23</b>                                                          |                                                         |

|                                                                                             |                                                              |      | -          | PAGE 36                                                    |
|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------|------|------------|------------------------------------------------------------|
|                                                                                             | 3                                                            | 1    | Q          | Would you explain that answer? There is nothing that       |
|                                                                                             |                                                              | 2    |            | can be done on the $E/2$ to reduce the risk of the $W/2$ . |
|                                                                                             |                                                              | 3    | A          | If there should happen to be that the reservoir is         |
|                                                                                             |                                                              | 4    |            | very limited that the performance on the E/2 will          |
| •<br>•                                                                                      | *.<br>*                                                      | 5    |            | probably demonstrate that within a reasonable time. It     |
| ر.<br>میں میں میں میں میں میں میں میں میں میں                                               |                                                              | 6    |            | is not an absolute risk production, but it is a further    |
|                                                                                             | mc cormick                                                   | 7    |            | factor that would reduce the risk, I believe.              |
|                                                                                             | 00 0                                                         | 8    | Q          | If I understand, then what you are saying, then, is        |
|                                                                                             | & M                                                          | 9    | <br>-<br>- | that if the performance of the well on the E/2 of          |
|                                                                                             |                                                              | 10   |            | Section 4 were disappointing to a certain degree, that     |
| 2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2<br>2 | dearnley, meier                                              | 11 - |            | it might change your mind entirely as to whether you       |
|                                                                                             | rnle)<br>"                                                   | 12   |            | wish to drill the well in the W/2.                         |
|                                                                                             |                                                              | 13   | A          | I can't envision at the current time that it would         |
|                                                                                             | N MEX                                                        | 14   |            | completely necessitate a reevaluation of the plans,        |
|                                                                                             | ש ש<br>2 X<br>ש<br>ש<br>ט<br>2 ל                             | 15   |            | Mr. Cooley, although in theory this is certainly           |
|                                                                                             | 2011<br>2011<br>2011<br>2011<br>2011<br>2011<br>2011<br>2011 | 16   |            | possible.                                                  |
|                                                                                             |                                                              | 17   | Q V        | That has to be what you are talking about. You want        |
|                                                                                             | 3-6691 €<br>T ● A L E                                        | 18   |            | to watch the well in the E/2 so you can decide whether     |
|                                                                                             | C E 24                                                       | 19   |            | to drill?                                                  |
|                                                                                             |                                                              | 20   | · A        | There are a couple of things you have to consider. One     |
|                                                                                             | 2 4 4 0<br>2 4 4 7 4 7 4 7 4 7 4 7 4 7 4 7 4 7 4 7           | 21   |            | is whether the reserves are adequate to sustain the        |
|                                                                                             | 0.9<br>20<br>20<br>20                                        |      | -          | investment required and what is going to be the            |
|                                                                                             | 8<br>8<br>7<br>7<br>7<br>7<br>7<br>7<br>7                    | 22   |            | sustained deliverability of the well. I think more         |
|                                                                                             | SIMMS                                                        | 23   |            |                                                            |
|                                                                                             | 8 .<br>0 .<br>                                               | 24   |            | of a concern than the reserve would be my feeling          |
|                                                                                             |                                                              | 25   |            | is that if you are able to get a commercial completion     |

|                                          | •                                     |                                              |          |                                                          |
|------------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|----------------------------------------------|----------|----------------------------------------------------------|
|                                          |                                       | 1                                            |          | out there now knowing what we know about the field       |
|                                          |                                       | 2                                            |          | and its size, that the chances of having noncommercially |
|                                          | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | 3                                            |          | small reserves are not very high, but I think there      |
| -                                        | •<br>•                                | 4                                            |          | is a more significant chance than that of having         |
|                                          |                                       | ő                                            |          | deliverability that would cause the intestment to        |
| -<br>-<br>                               |                                       | 6                                            |          | be less than attractive at the current time.             |
|                                          | U                                     | 7.                                           | Q        | Very long pay on the thing?                              |
|                                          | me cormick                            | 8                                            | A        | Right. I think this is the data that we would hope to    |
|                                          | Ē                                     |                                              | <u>.</u> | get from a limited period of sustained production from   |
|                                          |                                       |                                              | •        | the well in the E/2.                                     |
| n an | , me                                  | 11                                           | Q Q      | Then if the deliverability or any addition or reserves   |
|                                          | nlev                                  | 12                                           |          | of that which you ascertain from a period of production  |
| -<br>-                                   | tearnlev meier                        |                                              |          | in the E/2 of Section 4, that could conceivably, in      |
|                                          |                                       | ນ<br>ພິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍິຍ |          | your mind, as you testified here today, dictate the      |
|                                          |                                       | ษีษ<br>z ⊻<br>มษ 15                          |          | whole concept of drilling a well on the W/2?             |
|                                          |                                       | ວະ<br>ອີຍີ<br>ພິວ 16                         |          | Conceivably, if the performance is completely            |
| an a |                                       | 10<br>10<br>00<br>00                         |          | unexpected, yes, sir, I think that is true. Black        |
|                                          |                                       | • 17<br>• 18<br>• 18                         |          | River Corporation is a reasonable and prudent operator   |
|                                          | ·<br>·<br>·                           | та 19<br>19<br>19                            |          | like anyone else and has no desire to drill unnecessary  |
|                                          |                                       | 6 6                                          |          | wells for any reason and if it does not appear that      |
|                                          |                                       |                                              |          | there is an incentive a commercial incentive to          |
| •                                        |                                       | 0 0<br>0 0                                   |          | do it, I wouldn't envision that Black River would want   |
|                                          |                                       |                                              |          | to do it under any circumstances. As I say, I don't      |
| <del>7.</del>                            |                                       | 18 5 1 23                                    |          |                                                          |
|                                          |                                       | o 24                                         |          | feel the probability of that is high. Certainly in       |
|                                          |                                       | 25                                           | L        | any case where drilling an edge well, there is a         |

٠,

37

| •                            |                                                                    |                                         | page 38                                                 |
|------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------------------------------------|---------------------------------------------------------|
| ·                            | · · ·                                                              | 1                                       | multitude of unexpected things that can happen.         |
|                              |                                                                    | 2                                       | Q Can you unequivocally state to the Examiner that      |
|                              |                                                                    | 3                                       | Black River under any circumstances is going to         |
| -                            |                                                                    | 4                                       | proceed to drill the well in the W/2?                   |
|                              |                                                                    | 5                                       | A I am sorry, Mr. Cooley, I don't understand the nature |
| 꽁                            |                                                                    | 6                                       | of your question. Are you saying that it is possible    |
| Juni                         |                                                                    | 7                                       | that Black River will not?                              |
| 2                            |                                                                    | 8                                       | Q It is possible you will not drill the well?           |
| S П<br>Х                     | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·                              | 9                                       | A I think in the vicinity of a five to ten percent      |
| dearnley, meier & mc cormick | 1                                                                  | 0                                       | possibility that that could happen, that's correct.     |
| γ, m                         | 11                                                                 |                                         | MR. COOLEY: No further questions.                       |
| Irnle                        | <b>1</b> 2                                                         | 2                                       |                                                         |
| dea                          | 80128<br>13                                                        | 3                                       | RECROSS-EXAMINATION                                     |
|                              | MEX<br>MEX<br>MEX<br>MEX<br>MEX<br>MEX<br>MEX<br>MEX<br>MEX<br>MEX | 4                                       | BY MR. NUTTER:                                          |
|                              | .ж. 11<br>эк. 11                                                   | 5                                       | Q Mr. Aycock, on your Exhibit 6, you identified four    |
|                              | 10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10                                         | 5                                       | wells as being connected. How about the City            |
|                              |                                                                    | Service wells? Are they connected also? |                                                         |
|                              | 243-005                                                            | 18 A                                    | A Mr. Examiner, I have no personal knowledge of what    |
|                              | 2. PHONE 243-6691.<br>X BLCG. EAST-ALE                             | 9                                       | City Service's disposition is, at this time.            |
|                              | 005                                                                | 0                                       | Q But none of the wells in the Township 26 or 24 are    |
|                              | 6. P.O. BOX 1002 PHON<br>NATIONAL BANK BLOG.                       | 1                                       | connected, as yet?                                      |
|                              |                                                                    | 2                                       | A No, sir. Well, let's put it this way. I think they    |
|                              | SIMMS BLDG.                                                        | 3                                       | are connected but they have not yet been produced.      |
|                              | 15 602 <b>2</b> 4                                                  | 4                                       | MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of the witness?       |
|                              | ~ 2                                                                | 5                                       | (No response.)                                          |

|                                           | -                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |                                                          |           |                                |                                           | PAGE       | 39      |
|-------------------------------------------|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------------------------------------------------------|-----------|--------------------------------|-------------------------------------------|------------|---------|
| ·                                         |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 1                                                        |           | MR. NUTTER:<br>(Witness exc    | You may be excused.                       |            |         |
|                                           |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 4                                                        | this case | e, Mr. Cooley?                 | Do you have anythin<br>No, Mr. Examiner.  | g to offer | in      |
| -<br>-<br>-<br>                           |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | mc cormick                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | 16<br>7                                                  | Mr. Hinkl | MR. NUTTER:                    | Do you have anythin                       | g further, |         |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·     |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | ୍ଷ                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | 9                                                        |           | MR. NUTTER:                    | That's all.<br>Does anyone have an        |            | offer   |
|                                           |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | dearnley, meier                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 10                                                       | in Cases  | 4771 and 4772,<br>(No response | , and also Case 4766?                     |            |         |
|                                           | •                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              | dearnl                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | 12 13 100 1100 1100 1100 1100 1100 1100                  | to the Ex |                                | We will not continu<br>scheduled to be at |            |         |
| tana ang sang sang sang sang sang sang sa | an an an Araba an Araba.<br>An an Araba an Araba<br>Araba an Araba an Arab | and the second sec | жаза<br>во 14<br>во 15                                   | at 9:00 c | S'clock a.m., A                | August 9, 1972.                           |            | · · · · |
|                                           | e<br>La serie de la serie de la<br>La serie de la s                        |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |                                                          |           |                                |                                           |            |         |
|                                           |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 18<br>                                                   |           |                                |                                           |            | *       |
|                                           |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 20<br>20<br>20<br>20<br>20<br>20<br>20<br>20<br>20<br>20 |           |                                |                                           | :          |         |
|                                           |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 0.4 - 50 18 SMI                                          |           |                                |                                           | н<br>М     |         |
| 7<br>*<br>                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | SWWIS 602 25                                             |           |                                |                                           |            |         |
|                                           | а.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |                                                          |           |                                |                                           |            |         |

Ĭ,

 $\hat{\mathbb{N}}_{p} = \mathbb{N}$ 

i n L STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) ) SS COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

I, MARCIA J. HUGHES, a Court Reporter, in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

M. J. HUCKED COURT DEPORTER

ther the fosterioins if

10.72

distion

ely 26

o 011 Conservation Co.

4771-4772-4766

.82

1.2.1.0

en.

200 SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1022 IPHONE 249-0001 . LBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

|                 |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           |                                                                                                                | }        |
|-----------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------|
|                 | 1                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | INDEX                                                                                                          |          |
|                 | 2                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | WITNESS:                                                                                                       | PAGE     |
|                 | 3                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | WILLIAM B. AYCOCK                                                                                              |          |
|                 | 4                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | Direct Examination by Mr. Hinkle                                                                               | 11       |
|                 | 5                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | Cross-Examination by Mr. Nutter                                                                                | 21       |
| ×.              | 6                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | Cross-Examination by Mr. Cooley                                                                                | 24       |
| cormick         | 7                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | Redirect Examination by Mr. Hinkle                                                                             | 32       |
|                 | 9                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | Recross-Examination by Mr. Nutter                                                                              | 33       |
|                 | 9                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | Cross-Examination by Mr. Hatch                                                                                 |          |
|                 | 10                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        | Recross-Examination by Mr. Cooley                                                                              | 35       |
| dearnley, meiei |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | Recross-Examination by Mr. Nutter                                                                              | 38       |
|                 | . 12                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                |          |
| ear             | 8012<br>13                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | EXHIBITS                                                                                                       |          |
|                 | 14                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        | APPLICANT'S OFFERED                                                                                            | ADMITTED |
|                 | ≤х<br>⊌⊎<br>ZΣ<br>З<br>₩⊎ <b>15</b>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | Black River Corporation                                                                                        |          |
|                 |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | Exhibit Number 1 12                                                                                            | 21       |
|                 |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           |                                                                                                                | 21       |
|                 |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | Exhibit Number 2 13                                                                                            | 21       |
|                 | M 243-<br>A |                                                                                                                | -        |
|                 | 200 <b>19</b>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | and a second | 21       |
|                 | 20<br>X 20<br>X 20                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        | Exhibit Number 5 14                                                                                            | 21       |
|                 | 0 9 21                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | Exhibit Number 6 17                                                                                            | 21       |
|                 |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | Exhibit Number 7 18                                                                                            | 21       |
|                 | 18 SWWS 23                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | n an                                                                       |          |
|                 | 8 24                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                |          |
|                 | 25                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |                                                                                                                |          |
|                 |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           |                                                                                                                |          |

.

··• • • •

41


MR. STAMETS: Case 4766.

2 MR. HATCH: Case 4766: Application of Michael P. 3 Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling and a non-standard proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. 4

MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley, of Burr and Cooley, Farmington, appearing on behalf of the Applicant, Mr. Grace. Mr. Watkins of Carlsbad is also appearing as additional 7 counsel for Michael P. Grace. 8

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, of Hinkle, Bondurant, 9 and Christy, Roswell, appearing on behalf of Black River 10 Corporation. 11

I would like to make a motion in this case to 12 start with. Black River Corporation has filed an application 13 for forced pooling in the West half of Section 4 for a 14 non-standard unit consisting of the West half of Section 4, 15 a well to be located at an identical location as the well 16 to be located in Case 4766. Black River's application has 17 been set down for the Examiner Hearing of July 26th. Now, 18 this is another case where Black River has all of the 19 working interests and has been designated operator. Black 20 River has all of the working interests that cover the West 21 half of Section 4, except for the Northwest of the Northwest, 22 which is owned by the Graces. This is an entirely different 23 situation from the others because there has been no well 24 drilled here, and I think it ought to be continued until 25

# dearnley, meier & mc cormict

5

6

NEW MEXICO 87103 MEXICO 87108 • ALBUQUERQUE. BLDG. IZIG FIRST NATIONAL BANK SIMMS BLDC. P.O.

| July | 26th,  | so  | these  | applications | can | be | consolidated | and |
|------|--------|-----|--------|--------------|-----|----|--------------|-----|
| hear | d toge | the | c, and | I so move.   |     |    | •            |     |

3 MR. STAMETS: Mr. Cooley? MR. COOLEY: Our position is that this case was uuly advertised, and Mr. Grace is an unquestioned working 5 interest owner, and is entitled, as is any other working 6 interest owner, to file an application for forced pooling 7 or compulsory pooling. Mr. Grace has expended several hundred-8 has expended up to one thousand dollars in flying here today 9 some seven people to put on this case, and we feel that 10 this matter will require duplication of these expenditures, 11 and it would be great prejudice to Mr. Grace not to have 12 this application heard now. 13

Great to-do has been made about the grave possibility 14 of drainage and just what a few days difference can make 15 with respect to the West half of Section 3. It seems to me 16 that whatever is applicable to the West half of Section 3 17 should be likewise applicable to the West half of Section 4 18 insofar as drainage is concerned. We need to proceed with 19 the business of getting a well drilled, and there is no 30 justification for a continuance now. 21

MR. HINKLE: I might add this to my motion, Black 22 River has already gone to considerable trouble and expense 23 in contacting all of the mineral owners, the royalty owners, 24 the overriding royalty owners, and so forth, to communitize 25

dearnley, meier a mc cormick NEW MEXICO 8: MEXICO 87108

EAST

BLCG.

ANK

BOX

SIMMS BLDG. . P.O. BO

209

the West half of Section 4. According to Mrs. Grace's testimony, she claims that they have not contacted the 2 royalty owners in connection with this, and if that is the case, for that reason alone, it should be continued. In that way, everyone will have been notified and given an opportunity to be heard.

MR. COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, there has been raised 7 before the Commission the interpretation of 65:3-14, which 8 is the compulsory pooling statute, the statute authorizing 9 compulsory pooling particularly with respect to the question 10 of whether or not there need be any prior contact. Here 11 we have the obvious inability to achieve voluntary pooling. 12 The working interest owners have been contacted with respect 13 to this in an effort to come up with voluntary communitization, 14 and they have declined to accept Mr. Grace's offer to do so, 15 and this would preclude the necessity of going to the 16 unnecessary and useless task of offering voluntary 17 communitization offers to the overriding royalty owners wherein 18 it is already obvious that it is not at all possible to 19 achieve communitization voluntarily from the working interest 20 owners. 21

(Whereupon a discussion was held off the record between Mr. Hatch and Mr. Stamets.)

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Cooley, I feel that if we do 24 hear this case today, the end result would be that we would 25

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

5

б

ů AL NAT SIMMS BLDG. 1216 FIRST N

200

22

23

|                       |                   |                                                                                 |     | PAGE 6                                                      |
|-----------------------|-------------------|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----|-------------------------------------------------------------|
|                       |                   |                                                                                 | 1   | probably have to re-hear it again. I would imagine that     |
|                       | -                 |                                                                                 | 2   | the other parties in the case, if they did not agree, could |
|                       |                   |                                                                                 | 3   | file for a re-hearing or a DE NOVO hearing. Under such      |
|                       |                   | -                                                                               | 4   | circumstances, would you still prefer to go ahead with the  |
|                       |                   |                                                                                 | 5   | case at this time? I am just trying to avoid the necessity  |
|                       |                   | -                                                                               | 6   | of duplicating the entire hearing if it is not required.    |
|                       | nick              |                                                                                 | 7   | MR. COOLEY: Well, you are speaking in terms of              |
| ***<br>               | rnc cormick       |                                                                                 | 8   | some party who has not received actual notice.              |
|                       | <u> </u>          |                                                                                 |     |                                                             |
|                       |                   |                                                                                 | 9   | MR. STAMETS: No, I am speaking of parties that              |
|                       | sier              |                                                                                 | 10  | have received notice, and the ones that are here.           |
|                       | , me              |                                                                                 | 11  | MR. HINKLE: I will assure you this that we would            |
|                       | nley              | 5                                                                               | 12  | request a re-hearing if we go ahead.                        |
|                       | dearnley, meier & | KICO 871(<br>87108                                                              | 13  | MR. STAMETS: This is not my concern. I am trying            |
|                       |                   | Y MEXIC                                                                         | 14  | to avoid unnecessary action on everybody's part. Do you     |
|                       |                   | E. NEV<br>Ex Mex                                                                | .15 | still prefer to go ahead, Mr. Cooley?                       |
|                       |                   | LER OLI                                                                         | 16  | MR. COOLEY: I may. May I consult with my client?            |
|                       |                   | 10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>10<br>1 | 17  | MR. STAMETS: Sure.                                          |
| and the second second |                   | 910<br>718                                                                      | 18  | (Whereupon a recess was taken.)                             |
|                       |                   | E 249-60<br>E AST 0                                                             | 10  | (Hearing continues.)                                        |
|                       |                   | PHON                                                                            | 19  |                                                             |
|                       |                   | 1092 4 P                                                                        | 20  | MR. COOLEY: My client feels that this might bear            |
| 1. A 1. A 1. A        | •                 |                                                                                 | 21  | on timing. When do they expect to put the well in the East  |
| 2                     | * *               | 0.0<br>A 10.0                                                                   | 22  | half of Section 4 on the line?                              |
|                       |                   | 9 L Q G<br>R S T S T<br>Z T S T                                                 |     | MR. STAMETS: In the East half of Section 4?                 |
| · · ·                 |                   | SIMMS BLOG<br>1216 FIRST                                                        | 23  | MR. COOLEY: Yes. There is an offsetting well in             |
|                       | 4                 | 508                                                                             | 24  | the East half of Section 4, and this will have a bearing    |
|                       |                   |                                                                                 | 25  |                                                             |

PAGE

|                                             |                                     |    | PAGE 7                                                          |
|---------------------------------------------|-------------------------------------|----|-----------------------------------------------------------------|
|                                             | с.<br>Э                             | 1  | on why we want to go forward today.                             |
|                                             | *                                   | 2  | MR. HINKLE: We can assure you it won't be on                    |
| •                                           | τ΄<br>ε τ                           | 3  | the line before the next hearing.                               |
|                                             |                                     | 4  | MR. COOLEY: There is still a question of delay.                 |
|                                             | •                                   | 5  | If this could be stipulated that the well in the East half      |
|                                             | <u> </u>                            | б  | of Section 4 would not be put on the line until after this      |
|                                             | cormick                             | 7  | case is finally resolved, then I feel we would have no          |
|                                             | 00 0                                | 8  | objection to a continuance.                                     |
| **************************************      | S S                                 | 9  | MR. HATCH: I think I would like to ask a question.              |
|                                             | eier                                | 10 | The stipulation included the words "finally resolved". What     |
|                                             |                                     | 11 | do you mean by final determination here? Does it mean a         |
|                                             | learnley<br>                        | 12 | hearing by this Commission and a decision by this Commission    |
|                                             |                                     | 13 | in the case, or would it involve a possible re-hearing or       |
|                                             | EW ME?                              | 14 | appeal of the decision?                                         |
| arne with minal pr                          |                                     | 15 | MR. HINKLE: I think we would want it to relate                  |
| A Lacks An Straw                            | SQUER<br>SQUER                      | 16 | only to the ruling of the Commission.                           |
| ан<br>1997 - <b>Тан Хин</b> , <b>Ф</b> о    | 10 1 10 1<br>10 1 10 10<br>10 10 10 | 17 | MR. COOLEY: The ruling of the Commission on the                 |
| a na sa | 243-6671<br>AST • AL                | 18 | Examiner's recommendation.                                      |
| ad kipit in the d                           | HONE 2                              | 19 | MR. STAMETS: Of the July 26th hearing?                          |
|                                             | 1092.0 PH                           | 20 | MR. COOLEY: Yes.                                                |
| <ul> <li>A</li> </ul>                       | .0. 80X<br>10NAL 5                  | 21 | MR. HINKLE: We will stipulate to that.                          |
|                                             | a 2                                 | 22 | MR. COOLEY: My client reluctantly accepts.                      |
| la<br>Reference                             | SIMMS BLDG.•<br>1216 FIRST NA       | 23 | MR. HINKLE: We would be willing to stipulate to                 |
|                                             | 209 SIN                             | 24 | a continuance on the condition that the well will not be        |
|                                             |                                     | 25 | connected and gas sold, the well in the West half of Section 3, |

R. Garage

|      | PAGE 8                                                        |
|------|---------------------------------------------------------------|
| . 1  | until such time as the Commission acts upon the               |
| 2    | recommendation of the Examiner after the hearing of July 26th |
| 3    | 1972.                                                         |
| 4    | MR. COOLEY: If the well on the East half of                   |
| 5    | Section 4 would not be produced until there has been a        |
| 6    | determination by the Commission on the Examiner's             |
| 7    | recommendation out of this case                               |
|      | MR. HINKLE: We were just talking about the East               |
| 9    | half of Section 4.                                            |
| - 10 | MR. COOLEY: The East half of Section 4. I think               |
| 11   | that disposes of Case 4766 for the moment.                    |
| 12   | MR. STAMETS: You agree that it should be                      |
| 13   | continued until the July 26th hearing?                        |
| 14   | MR. COOLEY: On the stipulation I stated into                  |
| 15   | the record.                                                   |
| 16   | MR. STAMETS: The Examiner thanks the parties                  |
| 17   | involved for reaching a relatively amicable decision in this  |
| 18   | matter. Case 4766 will be continued until the July 26th       |
| 19   | Examiner Hearing.                                             |
| 20   |                                                               |
| 21   |                                                               |
| 22   |                                                               |
| 23   |                                                               |
|      |                                                               |
| 24   |                                                               |

1.

PAGE 9 1 STATE OF NEW MEXICO 2 SS COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) Ĵ 4 I, RICHARD E. MCCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand Reporter, ő in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico б s. mc cormick do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript 7 of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission 8 was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct 9 record of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, dearnley, meier 10 skill and ability. 11 12 NEW MEXICO 87103 MEXICO 87108 FIED SHORTHAND 13 REPORTER 14 +ALBUQUERQUE, NEW 15 16 1092 • PHONE 243-6601 • ALBU Ank Blog. East • Albuque 17 18 19 209 SIMMS BLDG.0 P.O. BOX 1092 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK 20 21 22 I to hereby contify that the foregoing is a co Statistics of 103791236 23 6 the 24 ail ംല Yew Eaxies Oil Conservation Couplasion 25



# **OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION**

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2068 - SANTA FE 87501 GOVERNOR BRUCE KING CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

November 28,-1972-

4766 4771 Case No. 4772 Order No. R-4410-A

Mr. Jack Cooley Burr & Cooley Attorneys at Law 152 Petroleum Center Building Farmington, New Mexico 87401

| Re:     | Case No.   | 4772      |       |  |  |  |  |
|---------|------------|-----------|-------|--|--|--|--|
| · · · · | Order No.  | R-4410-A  |       |  |  |  |  |
|         | Applicant: |           |       |  |  |  |  |
| ji i r  | Michael P. | & Corinne | Grace |  |  |  |  |

# Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours, Forter Co a.L.C

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

| Hobbs OCC   | X |
|-------------|---|
| Artesia OCC | x |
| Aster OCC   |   |

Other\_

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

## CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 AND 4772 (DE NOVO) Order No. R-4410-A

APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE AND CORINNE-GRACE FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND A NON-STANDARD UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER CORPORATION FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER CORPORATION FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

## ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

## BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 21, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this 27th day of November, 1972, the Commission a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That the applicants for the hearings <u>De Novo</u> have requested that the cases be dismissed.

(2) That the applicants' request for dismissal should be granted.

# IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Cases Nos. 4766, 4771, and 4772 (De Novo) are hereby dismissed.

Cases Nos. 4766, 4771 and 4772 (De Novo) Order No. R-4410-A

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SEAL

-2-

1. h. Cartin. L.

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

dr/

1,

Regular Hearing - Tuesday - November 21, 1972

# CASE 4766: (De Novo)

Application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling and a non-standard unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. comprising approximately a 402-more constandard protection unit. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 4. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, and a provision for the allocation of charges for supervision of said well.

Upon application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace this case will be heard <u>De Novo</u> under the provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 4796: (Continued from the August 16, 1972 Regular Hearing and October 18, 1972 Regular Hearing)

Application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace for capacity allowable, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to the General Rules and Regulations governing the prorated gas pools of Southeast New Mexico, promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended, to produce their City of Carlsbad "COM" Well

No. 1, located in Unit O of Section 25, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, at

## CASE 4733: (De Novo)

full capacity.

Application of David Fasken for pool contraction and creation of a new gas pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks the contraction of the horizontal limits of the Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by the deletion therefrom of all of Sections 4 and 5, Township 21 South, Range 24 East. Applicant further seeks the creation of a new gas pool with horizontal limits comprising all of said Sections 4 and 5 for the production of gas from the Morrow formation.

Upon application of David Fasken, this case will be heard <u>De Novo</u> under the provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 4865:

Application of David Fasken for special allowables, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the general rules and regulations governing the prorated gas pools of Southeast New Mexico, promulgated by Order No. P. 1670, as amended, to produce his Ross Federal Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the South and West lines of Section 4 and his Shell Federal Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the South and West lines of Section 5, both

State of New Mexico Ŋ STATA A NÉV 10'72 CONSERVATION IS EVERYONE'S JOB RETU 2 etc 13 -0, 10 REASON DASITER Ad Thesiee Forrest Miller Jones, Street Happy Valley Carlsbad, Slew Mexico 88220

Michael P. Grace II Corinne Grace P. O. BOX 2062 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 67501

June 27, 1972

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission 1. O. Box 2068 Santa Fe, N. M. 87501

#### Gentlemen:

WEEK AND STORE STORE

We have requested that a forced pooling be held on July 12, 1972 covering the following described lands in Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to or in the Washington Ranch Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico:

W<sup>1</sup><sub>2</sub> of Sec. 3, for a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the east line;

 $W_2^1$  of Sec. 4 for a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line:

E<sup>1</sup>/<sub>2</sub> of Sec. 9 for a well to be drilled 660 feet from the East line and 1980 feet from the North line;

 $N_2^1$  of Sec. 10 for a well to be drilled 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line.

We believe that the following parties should be notified of this hearing:

Forrest Miller, Jones St., Happy Valley, Carlsbad, N. M. V. VJ. W. Miller, Pine Springs Route, Carlsbad, N. M. 'Alice M. Ballard, Pine Springs Route, Carlsbad, N. M. V A. J. MaYES, Pine Springs Route, Carlsbad, N. M. /Thurman Mayes, Rt. 1, Everton, Ark. 72633 /Vera T. Craddock, c/o Vola Ryan, 1415 College Ave, Tempe, Az. Vola Craddock Ryan, 1415 College Ave, Tempe, Az. D. L. Hannifin, Roswell, N. M. Falford Mitchell Leeman, Box 193, Carlsbad, N. M. Juanita Ruth Leeman, 1115 W. Bonbright, Carlsbad, N. M. William S. Miller (address unknown) \ John Mayes, Pine Springs Route, Carlsbad, N. M.

DOCKET MAILEN Date 11-10-12 Date 11-10-12 Docket MARED Dato 6-30-72 Dato 6-30-72 DOCKET MAILE

Can 4760

Cities Service Oil Company P. O. Box 300 Tulsa, Oklahoma 74102

Black River Corporation 620 Commercial Bank Tower Nidland. Texas 79701

Arapahoe Gas, Ltd. 640 Continental National Building 3333 Bannoch Englewood, Colorado

Artesia Lumber Company, Artesia, N. M. El Paso Natural Gas Company, Box 1492, El Paso, Texas 79978 – Max W. Coll II, Roswell, N. M. Yvonne H. Stevens, Roswell, N. M.

Very truly yours,

Corinne Fraces Corinne Grace, Operator



# **OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION**

October 10, 1972

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE 87301 GOVERNOR BRUCE KING CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Mr. Clarence Hinkle Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 10 Roswell, New Mexico 88201

|     | 4766                   |             |
|-----|------------------------|-------------|
|     | 4771                   |             |
| Re: | Case No. 4772          | · · ·       |
|     | Order No. R-4410       |             |
| L   | Applicant:             |             |
|     |                        | 2. S        |
|     | Michael P. Grace & Con | tinne Grace |

and Black River Corporation

## Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

a.L.C Torler Ch

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x Artesia OCC 12 Aztec OCC

Other Mr. William J. Cooley

DOCKET MAILED Dair 11-10-

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLES BY THE OTH CONSIDERING COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-4410

## CONSOLIDATED CASES:

APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND A NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER CORPORATION FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER CORPORATION FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

## ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

#### BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 26, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this <u>10th</u> day of October, 1972, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Black River Corporation, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, to form a 402.22-acre non-standard gas provation unit to be dedicated to a well to be located 2500 feet from the North line and 1900 feet from the West line of said Section 4.

(3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes to drill the above-described well to the Morrow formation in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool. CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-4410

(4) That the applicant, Michael P. Grace II, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, to form a 402.22-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be located 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 4.

(5) That the applicant, Michael P. Grace II has the right to drill in the NW/4 NW/4 of said Section 4 and proposes to drill a well in the SE/4 NW/4 of said Section 4.

(6) That both applicants, Black River Corporation and Michael P. Grace II, seek to be named operator of the unit to be pooled.

(7) That Cases Nos. 4766, 4771 and 4772 were consolidated as the cases involve the same lands and issues.

(8) That the evidence indicates that the entire W/2 of the above-described Section 4 can reasonably be presumed productive of gas in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool.

(9) That the entire W/2 of the above-described Section 4 can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by a well located in the SE/4 NW/4 of said Section 4.

(10) That there are interest owners in the proposed nonstandard proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

(11) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said non-standard unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 402.22-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be located in the SE/4 NW/4 of said Section 4.

(12) That Black River Corporation should be designated the operator of the subject well and unit.

(13) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well costs in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.

(14) That any non-consenting working interest owner that does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs -3-CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-4410

plus an additional 40% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk involved in drilling of the well.

(15) That any non-consenting interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

(16) That following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(17) That \$135.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for the subject well; that the operator should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(18) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interest, whatever they may be, in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 402.22-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to Black River Corporation's well to be located 2500 feet from the North line and 1900 feet from the West line of said Section 4.

(2) That Black River Corporation is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.

(3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 60 days following the date of this order.

(4) That within 60 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-4410

of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.

(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 60 days following completion of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission and the Commission has not objected within 60 days following receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing.

(6) That within 60 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:

- (A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of said estimated well costs within 60 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.
- (B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 40% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 60 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.

(9) That \$135.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from -5-CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-4410

production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8)royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.

(11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.

(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.



SEAL

dr/

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

RRN Cha KING.

and ARXIJO/ Nember

PORTER, Jr. Member & Secretary

Telegram weistern union KA052 NSA250 NS MDA031 RS PD=MIDLAND TEX 3 355P CDT= NEW MEX OIL CONV-AUG " UUI STATE BLDG SANTA FE NMEX= ( OIL CONSERVATION COMM GENTLEMEN REF CASES 4763 4764 4765 AND 4766 WASHINGTON RANCH FIELD EDDY CO NMEX WE UNDERSTAND THAT ALL OF THE ABOVE CASES INVOLVED ESTABLISHMENT OF NON STANDARD PRORATION UNITS AND OR SELECTION OF AN OPERATOR AS A RESULT OF FOREST POOLING AS AN OPR IN THIS AREA J M HUBER CORP WISHES TO STATE ITS POSITION ON THESE MATTERS. J M HUBER CORP FAVORS AND RECOMMENDS TO THE COMMISSION THAT, WHERE THE ESTABLISHMENT OF NONE STANDARD PRORATION UNITS WU 1201 (R 5-69) lelegram western union IS REQUIRED, THE COMMISSION APPROVED ONLY THOSE UNITS THAT ARE COMPACT, LOGICAL AND IN CONFORMANCE WITH GOVERNMENTAL SECTION BOUNDRIES. J M HUBER CORP ALSO RECOMMENDS THAT OPRS REPRESENTING THE PREPONDERANCE OF THE WORKING AND ROYALTY INTEREST BE APPROVED AS THE OPR OF COMULSORY POOLED UNITS .= J M HUBER CORP -= =4763 4764 4765 4766 • WU 1201 (R 5-69)

# OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

June-23, 1972

Care 4766

والمرجع الم

Mr. Martin L. Allday 201 Wall Towers East Midland, Texas 79701

Doar Mr. Allday:

In accordance with our telephone conversation of this date, please find enclosed copies of the four applications we discussed.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH Attorney

GMH/dr enclosure



sector and ge

# **OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION**

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE 87501 GOVERNOR BRUCE KING CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

## TO: ALL INTERESTED PARTIES

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

Due to prior commitments by members of the Commission, we will be unable to have a quorum present for the hearing which has been scheduled for November 15, 1972. Cases 4763, 4764, and 4765, all pertaining to Section 3, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and scheduled for Hearing De Novo at the request of Rutter and Wilbanks, and Case 4796, pertaining to capacity allowable for the Grace City of Carlshad No. 1, will therefore be continued to 9:00 o'clock a.m., November 21, 1972, in the Land Office Conference Room.

Cases 4766, 4771, and 4772, all pertaining to the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, will also be advertised for Hearing <u>De Novo</u> on that same date at the request of Michael P. and Corinne Grace.

October 24, 1972

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday July 12, 1972 -3-

Docket No. 15-72

## (Case 4763 continued)

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said wall

CASE 4764: Application of Black River Corporation for compulsory pooling, and non standard proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation underlying the W/2 of Section 3, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, comprising, approximately, a 407.20-acre non-standard proration unit. Said acreage to be dedicated to its Cities "3" Federal Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 3.

> Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

CASE 4765: Application of Alice Ballard, Amelia Miller, Thurman Mayes, John A. Mayes for compulsory pooling and non-standard proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the W/2 of Section 3, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico comprising, approximately, a 407.20-acre mon-standard proration unit. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 3.

> Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

Application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling and a non-standard proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico comprising approximately a 402-acre non-standard proration unit. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 4. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of charges for supervision of said well.

CASE 4767: Application of Alice Ballard, Amelia Miller, Thurman Mayes, and John A. Mayes for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the E/2 of Section 9, Township 26 South, Range 24 Bast, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 9.

CASE 4766:

|                  |             | Section<br>2 Sec.4 | Block/Township<br>T 25 S | Survey/Range  <br>R 24 E | State<br>New Mexico |
|------------------|-------------|--------------------|--------------------------|--------------------------|---------------------|
| Eddy W3splingtag | Banch Pror. | of Cost            |                          | Date Work Began          | Dute of Completic   |

# DEELENS VENERAL TO EVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES OF (4) PENNSYLVAMIA GAS ZONES

|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |            |             | NAMES OF TAXABLE PARTY OF TAXABLE PARTY.       | and the second s |
|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------|-------------|------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | Cash Outla | nV.         | lf Dry Pole<br>chuct Angunts<br>in this column | Actual                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | WORK DETAIL                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | Necessary  | -, '        | 118 TRIE 38108                                 | Cost                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |            |             | -                                              |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | SINGLE     |             | DUAL (add)                                     |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| •                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | INTIMO IBLES                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |            |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Tille Exem. & Related Work                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |            |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 420        |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| -                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | and and Location Preparation                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   | 1,200      |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 250        |             | 1                                              |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Esocionativina Pits-Cleanup                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 175        |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | fr. at per foot                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 57,600     |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | ft. 37 per foot<br>rvs rin time at                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             |            |             |                                                | •                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | curs ricitime at                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               | 11         |             |                                                | • _ •                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | MILL PlaceTool Rontal                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |            |             | Case No. 4766                                  | ji.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Pets. at                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |            |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| an a                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | <u> </u>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |            | •           | Exhibit No                                     |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Parton Cuttors                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 |            | 2           |                                                | •                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              |
| مسلح المراجع ا                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | Cora BringinGora Head Rental                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |            |             | WELL COST &                                    |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Bay Work, Testina, Locaina, etc.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |            |             | COMPLETION EST                                 | IMATE                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |            |             |                                                | ~ 6                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | <u>Contro Cereatina</u>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        | 2,000      |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Sources Studiting or Plunging                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | I          |             | [                                              |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Through - Sidowall Caring Log Suite                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 3,500      |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Iter poplyals                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  |            |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| <ul> <li>A state of the sta</li></ul> | Vormation Testines D.S.T.'s                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 1,400      |             | 1,400                                          | ن :<br>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | forforation                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | 2,000      |             | 1,000                                          | <u> </u>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | scidizing and Frac                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | <u> </u>   |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Tacial Rig Concleting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | · · ·      |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | ABANT NATHICAS - Wolding, etc.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | 400        |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| -                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | Taucking                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 1,000      |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | <u>Putieny</u>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | 2,000      |             | 500                                            |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Fagizaering<br>Labor                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           | 400        | <del></del> |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Leaging Mait                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   | +++        |             | ······                                         |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| and the second second second second                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  | The Part Revieweet Rental                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | 1,500      |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | A TELEVIE FUEL                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | 1.000      | <u>+</u>    |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | in a martine in the second                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | 1.000      | 1           |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | thiling had and Chemicals                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | 8.000      |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | ( Der mo.)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     | 1.600      |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Continensies 1 8                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               | 3.200      |             |                                                | < <u></u>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Temporature Surveys                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |            |             | ]                                              |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Single Completion TOTAL INTANSIBLES                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 80 645     | -*          |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | STATE COMPLETION INTAL INTANSIBLES                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | ,89,645    | [-          | 2,900.                                         |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| 1                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | THE REAL PROPERTY OF THE AND                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               | <u> </u>   |             | 2,700.                                         |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Caston Denductor                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               | <u>├</u> { |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| •                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | fi. of                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | 2,880      | <del></del> |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | Exercise ft. of                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | <u>-</u>   | <del></del> |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | ft. of                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | 26.350     |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 500        | · · · · ·   |                                                | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | :t. 0f                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | 8,050      |             | 8,000                                          |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 2,300      | <u>`</u>    |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| E.<br>National Action of the second                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              | & Surface Equipment                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | 15,000     |             | 15,000                                         |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| 2017)<br>1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 - 1917 -                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |            |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| n an                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             | in the second                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 10,000     | - I         | 5,000                                          |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | en e                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | 40,080     |             | 8,000                                          |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | TOTOL TANGIBLES                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | 65,080     | ╾╾╴┼╴       | 28,000                                         |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | The second s                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 | 154,725    |             | 182,725                                        |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| •                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | and the second                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |            |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |            |             | • •                                            |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      | THE TO BE A REAL PROVIDED TO THE PARTY OF TH | • ·        |             | <i>,</i>                                       | ×                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              |
| •                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    | REFORE EXAMINER UTZ                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            | •          |             |                                                |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |

j

| THE REAL PROPERTY AND |
|-----------------------------------------------------------|
| BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ                                       |
| OIL CONSERVATION COMMITTEN                                |
| Grace EXHIBIT NO/                                         |
| 15ENO. 4766                                               |
|                                                           |
|                                                           |
|                                                           |

Michael P. Grace  $\Pi$ Corinne Grace P. O. 80X 2062 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87801 Pare 4765 June 22, 1972 Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. Secretary-Director New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, N. M. 87501 Dear Mr. Porter: We hereby request a hearing to force pool the following areas in Township 26 South, Range 24 East; adjacent to the Washington Ranch Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County: EAST West North half of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, for a well to be drilled 600 feet from the West line and 1980 feet from the West line, River Federal Well No. 2, Corinne Grace, Operator. Very truly yours, Corrected Cocation 1980 FN2 F 1980 FWL QH MICHAEL P. GRACE CORINNE GRACE Dorothy Harvey light Dorothy Harvey Βy Also Monstandeluit 7402 acres month loss DA DOCHET ALLOWD 7-14-72 Date JUN 22 197 OIL CONSERVATION COMM. Santa Fo



BURR & COOLEY

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW Suite 152 Petroleum Center Building Farmington, New Mexico 87401

> TELEPHONE 325-1702 AREA CODE 505

October 11, 1972

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case Nos. 4766, 4771, 4772 Order No. R-4410

Gentlemen:

UDEL B. DURR. UR. WM. J. CODLEY

> Enclosed herewith for filing are original and two copies of Application for Le Novo Hearing in the above referred cases.

Very truly yours,

BURR & COOLEY) By Mi'lA Cooley lam J.

WJC:jjh Encls.



# BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

## OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTERS OF:

| THE APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P.<br>GRACE and CORINNE GRACE FOR                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       | NO. | 4766       |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----|------------|
| COMPULSORY POOLING AND A NON-                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |     |            |
| STANDARD PRORATION UNIT, EDDY                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      |     |            |
| COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |     |            |
| THE APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     | NO. | 4771       |
| CORPORATION FOR A NON-STANDARD                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |     |            |
| GAS UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 |     |            |
|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |     |            |
| - 1999 - Andrew Construction and Construct |     | Y CALERA - |

THE APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVERNO. 4772CORPORATION FOR COMPULSORY POOLING,<br/>BDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.R-4410

# APPLICATION FOR DE NOVO HEARING

COME NOW Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace, and respectfully make application for a hearing de novo in the above styled and numbered cases.

WHEREFORE, Applicants respectfully request the Commission to grant a hearing de novo in the above styled and numbered cases.

> BURR & COOLEY 152 Petroleum Center Building Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Βv William J Cobley Attorneys for Applicants



dan

## BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASES NOW. 4766, 4771 and 4772 (De Hovo) Order No. R-4410-A

> CASE NO. 4766 (De-Nove) Order No. R-

APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND A NON-STANDARD UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

## ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

## BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 21, 1972, at Santa Fé, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this day of November, 1972, the Commission a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

## FINDS:

(2) That the applicant s'request for dismissal should be granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Cases Nos. 4766; (De Novo) are hereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

(1) That the applicants for the hearings beauoro there requested that that the the the

alt



BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R- 444/6

> > - U- 72-

CONSOLIDATED CASES:

APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND A NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER CORPORATION FOR COMPULSORY FOOLINE, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER CORPORATION FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

## ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

## BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 26, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this day of , 1972, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

### FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Black River Corporation, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, to form a 402.22-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to 2500 fait from the World line and 1900 feel from the Werline a well to be located in the approximate center of Bot 5

(SE/4-NW/4) of said Section 4.

(3) That the applicant has the right to drill <u>and proposes</u> <u>le drill Un above - described weel fille matrix formation</u> <del>of sald Section 4</del> in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool. -2-CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-

N

53

1,4

(4) That the applicant, Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, to form a 402.22-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the <u>Dlack River Corporation's</u> well to be located 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 4.

(1(5) That both applicants, Black River Corporation and Michael P. Grace II, and Corinne Grace seek to be named operator of the unit to be pooled.

(7)(6) That Cases Nos. 4766, 4771 and 4772 were consolidated as the cases involve the same lands and well.

(8) (3) (47) That the evidence indicates that the entire W/2 of the above-described Section 4 can reasonably be presumed productive of gas in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool.

(9) (8) That the entire W/2 of the above-described Section 4 can be efficiently and economically drained and developed by a well locally with SE/4 NW/407 soil Leebon 4 the above described well.

(10) (9) That there are interest owners in the proposed nonstandard proration unit who have not agreed to pool their interests. (11)(40) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each interest in said non-standard unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in said pool, all mineral interests in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, should be pooled to form a 402.22-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to the Black River Corporation's well to be fulles E/4 MU/4 of Said Section 4. CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-

- 3-

operator of the subject well and unit.

(12) (12) That any non-consenting working interest owner should be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of **actual** well costs in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production.

(14) [13) That any non-consenting working interest owner that *lotiniated* does not pay his share of, said actual well costs should have withheld from production his share of the reasonable well costs *flow an adolptional 40 Theress are resonable clong for its risk tinkelasden littly* [14] That any non-consenting interest owner should be (15) afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

(15) That \$135.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for the subject well; that the operator should be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(16) That title to the working interest in a 402.22-acre tract being the SE/4 NW/4 of said Section 4. is the subject of litigation and the working interest share of proceeds from production attributable to said tract should not be disbursed pending the outcome of said litigation.

(19) (17) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership.

CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-

#### IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interest, whatever they may be, in the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool-underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a 402.22-acre non-standard gas proration unit to be dedicated to Black River Corporation's well to be located 2500 feet from the North line and 1900 feet from the West line of said Section 4.

(2) That Black River Corporation is hereby designated the operator of the subject well and unit.

(3) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs within 60 days following the date of this order.

(4) That within 60 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be liable for risk charges.

(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized schedule of actual well costs within 60 days following completing of the well; that if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission and the Commission has not objected within 60 days following receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public notice and hearing. -5-CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-

(6) That within 60 days following determination of reasonable well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of said estimated well costs within 60 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.

(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the drilling of the well, 40% of the pro rata share of reasonable well costs attributable to each non-consenting working interest owner who has not paid his share of estimated well costs within 60 days from the date the schedule of estimated well costs is furnished to him.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced the well costs.

(9) That \$135.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates) for the subject well; that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such supervision charge CASES NOS. 4766, 4771 and 4772 Order No. R-

attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges under the terms of this order.

(11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests' share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.

(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.